#### UNIVERSITY OF HAWAII AT MANOA LIBRARY

### Robert F. Walden Collection (1936-1991)

#### Finding Aid: Container and Folder Listing

**Inventory of Photographs** 

Prepared by Bronwen Solyom

Accession number: W1999:001 Archives & Manuscripts Department University of Hawaii at Manoa Library Honolulu, Hawaii

July 2004, revised March 2006

© 2006 University of Hawaii

Robert F. Walden Collection

#### Contents

#### **Inventory of Photographs**

•	Pearl Harbor Navy Yard (PHNY) 1941-1945	. 1
	• Ships burning and damaged after Pearl Harbor attack	. 1
	Ship salvage and repair	. 2
	o Divers	. 2
	• USS Arizona	. 3
	o USS California	. 5
	• USS Cassin and USS Downes	. 7
	o USS Nevada	. 8
	o USS Oglala	9
	• USS Oklahoma	12
	• USS West Virginia	13
	• USS Maryland	20
	• Ship repair and maintenance	23
	• Civilian workers in Yard shops	25
	Supply Department activities	27
	Scrap materials stockpiled at Berth 23	
	Officers and senior civilian management	
	• Visiting dignitaries and special events	
	• Return of the wounded, departure of troops	
•	Civilian Housing Area III (CHAIII) 1942-1946	26
•	- · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
	• Development and facilities	
	• Officers.	
	• Special events	
	Operations	51
•	Pearl Harbor Views (PHV) 1943-1945	53
•	Robert F. Walden (RFW) 1941-1946	59

#### **Container and Folder Listing**

#### **Inventory of Photographs**

#### SERIES: PEARL HARBOR NAVY YARD (PHNY) 1941-1945

#### Box 3 FF 1 **PHNY: Ships burning and damaged after Pearl Harbor attack, 7 December 1941.** 5 B&W photos, various sizes.

- Photograph not dated or captioned. 5 x 6 in. [USS Arizona sinking and burning] Published in Pearl Harbor Banner, 7 December 1943, p. 4: "The USS Arizona has found her grave at Pearl Harbor. This picture shows the battered ship after an explosion of her magazines had sent her down to what has become her final resting place. The protruding superstructure, here partially obscured by smoke, was stripped from the vessel for scrap." Posted on the NARA website (NRHS-21-DCHIHIHC-HC298-298REXHI14(2)) with caption: "The battleship USS Arizona sinking after being hit by Japanese air attack on Dec. 7, 1941." Cat. no. PHNY 01
- 2. Photograph not dated or captioned. 4 x 5 in. [Forty-eight star ensign flies from stern of sunken battleship USS *West Virginia*] Published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 7 December 1943, p. 4: "Against a background of smoke blackened sky, still lighted by intermittent flames, Old Glory flies from the flagstaff of the USS West Virginia, down but far from finished by the Japs." Posted on the NARA website (NRHS-21-DCHIHIHC-HC298-298REXHI14(19)). Cat. no. PHNY 02
- Photograph not dated or captioned. 5 x 6 in. [USS *Shaw*, bombed in floating dry dock number 2, burning after magazine explosion forward] Cat. no. PHNY 03
- 4. Photograph. 7 1/2 x 9 1/2 in. Caption: [on image] "USS Shaw. In floating dry dock, showing USS Sotoyoma sunk in foreground. Navy Yard Pearl Harbor, T. H. P.H.#596-41, 12/8/41" Cat. no. PHNY 04
- 5. Photograph not dated or captioned. 6 1/2 x 7 in. [Damaged ships in battleship row]

Published in Wallin, p. 126: "Aerial view of Battleship Row. From left to right: *Arizona, Tennessee* (inboard) and *West Virginia, Maryland* and *Oklahoma* (capsized)." Cat. no. PHNY 05

#### Box 3 FF 2 **PHNY: Ship salvage and repair: divers at Pearl Harbor after December 7, 1941.** 8 B&W photos, 8 x 10 in.

Photograph not dated or captioned.
 [Diver and two salvage workers on a damaged ship]
 Other information: [penciled on back] 4257-42
 Published in Wels, 2001, p. 182-3: "Risky recovery work. Navy divers and salvage teams work in dangerous conditions in a gas-filled compartment of a damaged ship. Saltwater combined with man-made materials on the ships create deadly hydrogen sulfide fumes, which claimed the lives of more than a dozen salvage workers."
 Cf. A companion photograph dated 03/21/43 of the same scene was posted on the NARA website (NRHS-181-PHNSSALPHOFC-

was posted on the NARA website (NRHS-181-PHNSSALPHOFC-USSAZ(2)-4) with caption: "USS Arizona 4358-42; Man coming out of turret #3."

Cat. no. PHNY 06

- Photograph not dated or captioned. [Two grease-covered divers after their dives] Other information: [penciled on back] 4263-42 Cat. no. PHNY 07
- Photograph not dated or captioned. [Group of grease-covered divers after their dives] Other information: [penciled on back] 4273-42 Cat. no. PHNY 08
- 4. Photograph not dated or captioned. [Group of grease-covered divers help another out of his mask] Other information: [penciled on back] 4588-42 Cf. A companion photograph dated 10/24/42 of the same scene was posted on the NARA website (NRHS-181-PHNSSALPHOFC-USSAZ(3)-13) with caption: "USS Arizona-Salvage-Pearl harbor, TH. Man emerging from after magazines via turret number 3... 4581-42." Cat. no. PHNY 09
- 5. Photograph. [Oil-covered diver]

Other information: [penciled on back]: 4590-42 Note: Possibly a photo of Salvage Officer, Capt. H. N. Wallin. Cf. A companion photograph with the same diver still wearing his mask was published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 7 December 1943, p. 11, with caption: "This was what divers looked like after working underwater in the hulls of sunken vessels. Fuel oil, filth and muck covered the insides of the ships." Cat. no. PHNY 10

- 6. Photograph not dated or captioned. [Three divers in front of air lock, diving gear removed] Other information: [penciled on back] 5331-42 Cf. A companion photograph with the same divers wearing full gear was posted on the NARA website (NRHS-181-PHNSGENCORFC-L(11)1(BB3)3-9) with caption: "USS Oklahoma-Salvage, 12-11-42; 5351-42; Personnel after work in #2 section of main air bubble [to close openings prior to righting] showing equipment, including face masks with air supply, battery powered miners lights and small air cylinders for emergency supply." Cat. no. PHNY 11
- 7. Photograph not dated or captioned. [Divers salvaging equipment from the sunken USS *Arizona*] Other information: [penciled on back]: 5112-43 Published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 7 December 1943, p. 14: "Oilcovered bulkheads and leaking valves surrounded open divers on the sunken Arizona. In the picture, the divers working in a compartment after the water had been pumped out, are salvaging some of the Arizona's equipment." Cat. no. PHNY 12
- Photograph not dated or captioned. [Group of divers on a dive barge posing with helmet] Cat. no. PHNY 13
- Box 3 FF 3 **PHNY: Ship salvage and repair: USS** *Arizona* (**BB-39**) Dec., 1941-1943. 7 B&W photos. 8 x 10 in.

For a description of the damage, and the work done on the *Arizona*, see Wallin, pp. 136-140, 267-269.

1. Photograph Caption: [on image] "USS Arizona (BB39) 10 Dec., 1941. View from ahead looking aft." Published in Wallin, p. 267. Cat. no. PHNY 14

- Photograph not dated or captioned [Clock salvaged from the USS Arizona hands stopped at 08:05 hours] Other information: [penciled on back] 5738-42. Note: This clock, which had belonged to Captain Thomas Kirkpatrick (Chaplain Corp), was recovered from the USS Arizona. The time coincides with the bombing of the ship [8.04]. The salvaged clock was given to the son of Fleet Officer Rear Admiral Isaac C. Kidd who was killed on the Arizona. Now in the Arizona Memorial Museum. Cat. no. PHNY 15
- Photograph not dated or captioned [USS Arizona: removal of topsides] Other information: [penciled on back] 2225-43. Cat. no. PHNY 16
- 4. Photograph not dated or captioned [USS Arizona: removal of topsides] Other information: [penciled on back] 2416-43. Cat. no. PHNY 17
- Photograph not dated or captioned [USS Arizona: removal of topsides] Other information: [penciled on back] 2417-43. Cat. no. PHNY 18
- 6. Photograph not dated or captioned [USS Arizona: removal of topsides] Other information: [penciled on back] 2604-43. Cat. no. PHNY 19
- Photograph not dated or captioned [USS Arizona: removal of topsides] Other information: [penciled on back] 4881-43. Cat. no. PHNY 20

### Box 3 FF 4 **PHNY: Ship salvage and repair: USS** *California* (**BB-44**). Jan.-June, 1942. 14 B&W photos, 8 x 10 in.

For a description of the damage, and the salvage work shown in these photographs, see Wallin, pp. 140-146, 222-233.

1. Photograph

Caption: [on back] "Gun of Turret No. 3 USS California being placed on 150 T. Crane. January 12 1942" Other information: [penciled on back] PHS California neg. #216. Cat. no. PHNY 21

2. Photograph

Caption: [on image] "USS California 2-27-42. Bow and cofferdam." Other information: [penciled on back] 397-42. Published in Wallin, p. 227: "Salvage operations on *California* showing removal of water from forecastle." Cat. no. PHNY 22

3. Photograph

Caption: [on image] "USS Calif. 3/10 1942. Cofferdam. Stbd quarter." Other information: [penciled on back] #271-42. Published in Karig and Kelley, 1944, pl. xxiii (upper). "The stricken California sank into the Pearl Harbor mud until her main deck was awash. A cofferdam had to be built around the outline of her deck, and the water pumped out. At the left is a work barge." Cat. no. PHNY 23

4. Photograph

Caption: [on image] "USS Calif 3/30 1942. Cofferdam on port bow, clear of water." Other information: [logo on image] FCP Published in Madsen, 2003, p. 170: "Her forecastle crowded with pumps, hoses, sandbags and lumber, the *California* floats free."

Cat. no. PHNY 24

5. Photograph

Caption: [on image] "USS California 4/4 1942. Port quarters main deck clear." Other information: [penciled on back] 383-42 Cat. no. PHNY 25

- 6. Photograph not captioned [USS *California* being towed into Drydock #2 after being refloated in Battleship Row.] Other information: [penciled on back] 542-42, 4-9-42 Cat. no. PHNY 26
- 7. Photograph not dated or captioned

[USS *California* in Drydock Number Two. Bow view] Other information: [penciled on back] 567-42 Cat. no. PHNY 27

8. Photograph.

Caption: [on image] "USS California. 9 April 1942. View form the dry dock caisson taken just as the dock became dry. Note the mud on the propeller shaft and struts. #562-42." Published in Wallin p. 232 Cat. no. PHNY 28

9. Photograph.

Caption: [on image] "PHS-97. Hole Port Side Forward, USS California. NYDPH 10 April 1942." Cat. no. PHNY 29

10. Photograph.

Caption: [on image] "PHS-98. Hole Amidship Port Side, USS California. NYDPH 10 April 1942." Cat. no. PHNY 30

11. Photograph.

Caption: [on image] "PHS-99. Hole Aft Port Side, USS California. NYDPH 10 April 1942." Cat. no. PHNY 31

12. Photograph.

Caption: [on image] "USS California. 23 April 42. 851-42. For'd prop. generator no. 1 rotor. End retaining rings removed. (Before cleaning)." Cat. no. PHNY 32

13. Photograph.

Caption: [on image] "USS California. June 7, 42. 1619-42. View from dead astern just prior to undocking." Cat. no. PHNY 33

14. Photograph.

Caption: [on image] "USS California. June 7, 42. 1620-42. General view off port bow as ship left the dry dock." Cat. no. PHNY 34

### Box 3 FF 5 PHNY: Ship salvage and repair: USS *Cassin* (DD-372) and USS *Downes* (DD-375) Dec. 1941-Feb. 1942. 13 B&W photos, 8 x 10 in.

For a description of the damage, and the salvage work shown in these photographs, see Wallin, pp. 206-211.

- Photograph. Aerial view. Caption: [penciled on back] "December 41 or Jan 42. Cassin & Downes next to USS Pennsylvania in dry dock #1." Cat. no. PHNY 35
- 2. Photograph.

Caption: [on image] "USS Downes. In Drydock #1 showing underwater damage to starboard quarter. Pearl Harbor Navy Yard, T.H. P.H.#592-41. December 8/41." Cat. no. PHNY 36

3. Photograph.

Caption: [on image] "USS Downes. In Drydock #1 showing damage to starboard bow above main deck. Pearl Harbor Navy Yard, T.H. P.H.#593-41. December 8/41." Cat. no. PHNY 37

- Photograph. Caption: [on image] "PHS-1. General stern view, USS Cassin, USS Downes. NYDPH. Jan 23, 1942." Cat. no. PHNY 38
- Photograph. Caption: [on image] "PHS-18. Stern view, stbd side. USS Cassin, NYDPH. Jan 23, 1942." Cat. no. PHNY 39
- Photograph. Caption: [on image] "PHS-23. After deck-house, stbd. side. USS Downes. NYDPH. January 27, 1942." Cat. no. PHNY 40
- Photograph. Caption: [on image] "PHS-25. (Left) USS Downes. (Right) USS Cassin. NYDPH. January 27, 1942." Cat. no. PHNY 41
- Photograph. Caption: [on image] "PHS-45. USS Downes. Extent of repairs to stbd. side. NYDPH. 2 Feb. 1942."

Cat. no. PHNY 42

9. Photograph.

Caption: [on image] "PHS-53. USS Downes. Patch on port bow. NYDPH. 3 Feb. 1942." Cat. no. PHNY 43

10. Photograph.

Caption: [on image] "PHS-40. USS Cassin showing extent of gradual return to an even keel before beginning to move rapidly. NYDPH. 5 Feb. 1942." Cat. no. PHNY 44

11. Photograph.

Caption: [on image] "PHS-43. USS Downes (left). USS Cassin (right) in position assumed upon righting. NYDPH. 5 Feb. 1942." Cat. no. PHNY 45

12. Photograph.

Caption: [on image] "PHS-54. USS Downes afloat. Being removed from dry dock this date. NYDPH. 6 Feb. 1942." Published in Wallin, p. 210. "… Note wrinkled plating." Cat. no. PHNY 46

13. Photograph.

Caption: [on image] "PHS-66. USS Cassin clearing dry-dock, this date. NYDPH. 18 Feb. 1942." Cat. no. PHNY 47

# Box 3 FF 6 **PHNY: Ship salvage and repair: USS** *Nevada* (BB-36). 1942. 5 B&W photos, 8 x 10 in.

For a description of the damage, and the salvage work shown in these photographs, see Wallin, pp. 150-152, 211-222.

- Photograph not dated or captioned [Aerial view, Pear Harbor with USS *Nevada* in center aground at Hospital Point] Cat. no. PHNY 48
- Photograph not dated or captioned. [USS *Nevada:* large patch for torpedo hole under construction?] Cat. no. PHNY 49

- Photograph not dated or captioned. [Large patch for torpedo hole being delivered to USS *Nevada* on Salvors barge, Gaylord, Honolulu] Published in Cohen, 1991, p. 235: "Temporary patch for the bow of *Nevada* is floated towards the ship in Feb. 1942." Also published in Madsen, 2003, p. 98: "After weeks of delay, the 'big patch' for the *Nevada* is brought to Waipio Point. Note the supports inside the patch and the two hatches for diver access." Cat. no. PHNY 50
- Photograph. Caption: [on image] "Removing patch. USS Nev. 2-17-42." Cat. no. PHNY 51
- 5. Photograph not dated or captioned. [USS *Nevada* surrounded by tugs and barge with crane, February 1943]
  Published in Madsen, 2003, p. 126: "Divers from the *Ortolan* (left) and the *Widgeon* work with the *Haviside* to attach the big patch to the *Nevada*. The *Ortolan* had been moved to Waipio Point while a new plan was devised to raise the *Oglala*." Cat. no. PHNY 52
- Box 3 FF 7 **PHNY: Ship salvage and repair: USS** *Oglala* (CM-4) 1942. 19 B&W photos, 8 x 10 in.

For a description of the damage, and the salvage work shown in these photographs, see Wallin, pp. 170-171, 243-252.

 Photograph not dated or captioned. [Starboard side of USS Oglala looking aft from Ten-Ten Dock] Other information: [logo on image] FCP. Cat. no. PHNY 53

#### 2. Photograph.

Caption: [on image] "USS Oglala 4-5-42. Preparing to sink pontoons." Other information: [logo on image] FCP Published in Karig and Kelley, 1944, pl. xxvi (upper): "Many ingenious devices were used to speed salvage, clear valuable wharfage. The Oglala ...was righted by big submarine salvage pontoons, or YSPs. Flooded and sunk, the YSP is secured by chains extending around the hull. Air is then pumped into the YSPs, which rise and roll the sunken vessel enough to permit other salvage methods to operate."

Also published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 19 May 1945, p. 3: "Refloating the Oglala. Salvage work on the Oglala. The ship was raised by means of huge pontoons which were first sunk, then hooked to the vessel and slowly raised. Compared to the work of raising the battleships sunk on December 7, this job was a 'minor' one for Pearl Harbor war workers." Cat. no. PHNY 54

3. Photograph.

Caption: [on image] "USS Oglala 4-5-42. Chains secured to side of ship."

Published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 7 December 1943, p. 14: "Giant pontoons are shown here attached to the capsized minelayer Oglala. It was these pontoons that gave the necessary buoyancy to the ship so that she could be righted." Cat. no. PHNY 55

4. Photograph.

Caption: [on image] "USS Oglala (10-10 Dock). In act of turning. 9:30 a.m. 4/23 1942." Cat. no. PHNY 56

5. Photograph.

Caption: [on image] "PHS 108. USS Oglala during righting operations. NYDPH April 23 1942." Cat. no. PHNY 57

- Photograph. Caption: [on image] "USS Oglala (10-10 Dock). Bow on, ship upright. 4/23 1942." Cat. no. PHNY 58
- Photograph. Caption: [on image] "USS Oglala. 5-12-42. Section of cofferdam being lowered into place." Cat. no. PHNY 59
- Photograph. Caption: [on image] "USS Oglala. 6-8-42. Cofferdam completed." Published in Wallin, p. 248. Cat. no. PHNY 60
- 9. Photograph not dated or captioned. [USS *Oglala*, cofferdam with water partially pumped out]

Cat. no. PHNY 61

- Photograph not dated or captioned. [USS *Oglala*, cofferdam with water pumped out] Cat. no. PHNY 62
- Photograph. Caption: [on image] "USS Oglala. 7-3-42. Patch on port side." Cat. no. PHNY 63
- 12. Photograph not dated or captioned. [USS *Oglala* raised with cofferdam still in place coming in to dry dock] Cat. no. PHNY 64
- 13. Photograph not dated or captioned.
  [USS *Oglala* raised]
  Other information: [penciled on back] 2226-42.
  Published in Wallin, p. 251.
  Cat. no. PHNY 65
- 14. Photograph not dated or captioned. [USS *Oglala* in dry dock] Other information: [penciled on back] 3029-42. Cat. no. PHNY 66
- 15. Photograph not dated or captioned. [USS *Oglala* in dry dock] Other information: [penciled on back] 3476-42. Cat. no. PHNY 67
- Photograph not dated or captioned. [USS *Oglala* in dry dock] Cat. no. PHNY 68
- 17. Photograph not dated or captioned. [USS *Oglala* in dry dock] Cat. no. PHNY 69
- Photograph not dated or captioned. [USS *Oglala* in dry dock] Cat. no. PHNY 70a
- 19. Photograph. Dated 12/9/41.

Caption: [on image] "USS Oglala. Starboard side and quarter as seen from 1010 Dock. Navy Yard, Pearl Harbor. T.H. P.H.#582-41."

Cat no. PHNY 70b

### Box 3 FF 8 **PHNY: Ship salvage and repair: USS** *Oklahoma* (**BB37**) Dec. 1941-1944. 6 B&W photos, 8 x 10 in.

For a description of the damage, and the salvage work shown in these photographs, see Wallin, pp. 132-136, 176-178, 253-262, 356-361.

- Photograph. Caption: [on back] "#1-Tennessee, West Virginia & Oklahoma (left to right) from ahead. Keel to starboard bilge of Oklahoma above water. Taken 12/10/41." Cat. no. PHNY 71
- Photograph not dated or captioned. [Workers attaching connections to hull for wire lines to be used in righting the USS *Oklahoma*] Other information: [penciled on back] 5200-42. Cat. no. PHNY 72
- Photograph not dated or captioned. [Concrete foundations for winches on Ford Island to be used with block and tackle to right the USS *Oklahoma*. Constructed between August and November 1942] Other information: [penciled on back] 5305-42. Cat. no. PHNY 73
- 4. Photograph not dated or captioned. [Connections attached to hull for wire lines to be used in righting the USS *Oklahoma*] Other information: [penciled on back] 5341-42. Cat. no. PHNY 74
- Photograph. Caption: [penciled on back] "Pulley rigging on Ford Is. for righting the Ok." Other information: [penciled on back] 5359-42. Cat. no. PHNY 75
- Photograph. Caption: [inked on back] "Inboard: Oklahoma. Outboard: Wisconsin. November 20 1944."

Cat. no. PHNY 76

### Box 3 FF 9 PHNY: Ship salvage and repair: USS *West Virginia* (BB-48) [1 of 2] Dec. 1941-June 1942. 19 B&W photos, 8 x 10 in.

[Digitized images available on the Walden website at: http://libweb.hawaii.edu/libdept/archives/mss/wwii/walden/index.htm]

For a description of the damage, and the salvage work shown in these photographs, see Wallin, pp. 126-132, 233-243, and Appendix E, pp. 342-355.

SEE ALSO: Hawaii State Archives. Admiral Furlong Photograph Collection (Box PPFUR-3, folder 12) for a similar set of photographs, including six not found in the Walden Collection. Duplicates in the two collections are noted below and relevant additional numbers, dates, and caption information have been transcribed from Furlong prints as applicable.

1. Photograph.

Caption: [inked on back] "#2. Tennessee, West Virginia & Oklahoma (right to left). Tenn. & W. Va from port bow, stb'd bilge to keel aft of Okla. in right foreground. Taken 12/10/41." Other information: [penciled on back, in circle] 602 Cat. no. WVa 01

- Photograph. Appears to be an inversion of no. 3 below. Caption: [typed on back] "USS West Virginia--3/4 rear view showing general damage." [also stamped] "USS West Virginia" [left], "USS Tennessee" [right] Other information: [penciled on back] 807 [twice]; 2929 [in circle]; [stamped on back] Dec. 12, 1941. Cat. no. WVa 02
- Photograph not dated. Caption: [penciled on back] "West Virginia." Other information: [logo on image] FCP; [penciled on back] 808. Cat. no. WVa 03
- 4. Photograph. Caption: [typed on back] "USS West Virginia showing collapsed gun deck." Other information: [penciled on back] 808; [stamped on back] Dec. 12, 1941. Cat. no. WVa 04

5. Photograph.

Caption: [on image] "USS West Va 1-5-42." [typed on back] "View of West Virginia showing effect of bomb and fire damage." Other information: [inked on back] 823; [stamped on back] Dec. 12, 1941. Cat. no. WVa 05

#### 6. Photograph.

Caption: [penciled on back] "WVa. March/April 42. Lowering patches?" Cat. no. WVa 06

Deleted. Photo transferred to USS Nevada folder, Box 3, FF 6.

7. Photograph.

Caption: [on image] "USS W. Va. 3-16-42. 'A' braces for patch frames 43-52. Port side." Other information: [logo on image] FCP; [written on back] 837 Cat. no. WVa 07

8. Photograph.

Caption: [on image] "USS West Va. 4-24-42. Lowering patch into position. Frames 73-76." Other information: [logo on image] FCP; [written on back] 861 Cat. no. WVa 08

9. Photograph.

Caption: [on image] "USS West Va. 4-24-42. Patch in vertical position for lowering. Bolts on forward edge for securing in place." Other information: [written on back] PHS. 863-42 Cat. no. WVa 09

10. Photograph not dated or captioned.

[USS *West Virgini*a raised and en route to dry dock for temporary repairs] Cf. Furlong Collection: "... West Virginia in the foreground & capsized USS Oklahoma in the background. May, 1942." Cat. no. WVa 10

- 11. Photograph not dated or captioned.[Preparing to refloat USS *West Virginia*] Cat. no. WVa11
- Photograph. Caption: [on image] "USS West Virginia. 5-5-42. Short patch, port side."

Other information: [logo on image] FCP; [written on back] 897 Cat. no. WVa 12

13. Photograph.

Caption: [on image] "6-9-42. USS West Virginia En route to No. 1 Drydock." Other information: [logo on image] FCP Cat. no. WVa 13

14. Photograph not dated

Caption: [penciled on back] "WVa headed for dry dock." Other information: [penciled on back] 1652-42. Cf. Furlong Collection: "... Being towed to dry dock. June 9, 1942." Cat. no. WVa 14

- 15. Photograph not dated or captioned. [USS West Virginia en route to dry dock] Other information: [penciled on back] 1657-42. Cf. Furlong Collection: "Salvage. West Virginia, USS. Being towed to dry dock. June 9, 1942." Cat. no. WVa 15
- 16. Photograph not dated or captioned. [USS West Virginia coming in to dry dock] Other information: [penciled on back] 1648-42. Cf. Furlong Collection: "Salvage. West Virginia, USS. June 9, 1942." Cat. no. WVa 16
- 17. Photograph not dated or captioned.
  [USS West Virginia coming in to dry dock]
  Other information: [penciled on back] 1653-42.
  Cf. Furlong Collection: "Salvage. West Virginia, USS. June 9, 1942."
  Cat. no. WVa 17
- 18. Photograph not dated or captioned. [USS West Virginia in dry dock] Other information: [penciled on back] 1728-42 Published in Pearl Harbor Banner, 7 December 1944, p. 7: "Out of the Mud into Drydock. Bandages for a ship's wounds! This is a view of two of the huge wood and concrete patches which kept the harbor water out of this ship as she was taken into dry dock." Cf. Furlong Collection: "Salvage. West Virginia, USS. 1942." Cat. no. WVa 18

- 19. Photograph not dated or captioned.
  [USS West Virginia in dry dock]
  Other information: [penciled on back] 1732-42.
  Cf. Furlong Collection: "Salvage. West Virginia, USS. 1942."
  Cat. no. WVa 19
- 20. Photograph.

Caption: [penciled on back] "USS W Va. 11 June 42. Port side looking forward at about frame 96. Removing patch?" Other information: [penciled on back] 1741-42 Cf. Furlong Collection. Cat. no. WVa 20

# Box 3 FF 10 PHNY: Ship salvage and repair: USS *West Virginia* [2 of 2] (BB-48) June-Sept. 1942. 19 B&W photos, 8 x 10 in.

[Digitized images available on the Walden website at: http://libweb.hawaii.edu/libdept/archives/mss/wwii/walden/index.htm]

- 21. Photograph not dated or captioned. [USS *West Virginia* in dry dock] Other information: [penciled on back] 1744-42. Cf. Furlong Collection: "USS West Virginia. 11 June 1942. Port side looking aft from about frame ?4, showing distortion in armor belt and damage above and below." Published in Madsen, 2001, p. 178: "The H-beams placed on top of the armor belt for shoring are visible in this photograph ... Parts of the patches have already been cut away. The iron bars welded to the bottom of the beams kept them flush with the outside of the belt, and the struts secured them to the deck and the superstructure above. Note the displacement of the armor belt and the corresponding curvature of the patch bottoms. Constructing the patch in 13-foot-wide segments allowed the sections to be molded to the battered hull." Cat. no. WVa 21
- 22. Photograph not dated or captioned.
  [USS West Virginia in dry dock]
  Other information: [penciled on back] 1746-42.
  Cf. Furlong Collection: "Salvage. West Virginia, USS. [June 1942]."
  Cat. no. WVa 22
- 23. Photograph not dated

Caption: [penciled on back] "W Va—removing concrete patches." Other information: [penciled on back] 1748-42. Cf. Furlong Collection: "... Port side at about frame 47. Part of salvage patch removed. June 11, 1942." Additional information pasted on to Furlong photo: "#5. See cement near men and around the cut off steel structural frames 20" wide. This cement was blasted out by light charges (1/2 stick charges) of dynamite. See just exposed above the cement two of the many horizontal bolts that the divers put in securing the wooden patch to the ship's hull. Note the heavy fore and aft timbers that strengthen the wooden side, the side being 4" planking. See circular mark of torpedo hit about 4' up from bottom of armor." Cat. no. WVa 23

24. Photograph.

Caption: [on image] "USS West Virginia. 11 June 1942. 1750-42. General view looking aft along the port side. The central portion of each patch has been removed. The patches extend from frames 43 to 52 and from frame 61 to frame 96." Cf. Furlong Collection. Cat. no. WVa 24

25. Photograph not dated or captioned.

[USS *West Virginia* in dry dock showing torpedo damage] Other information: [penciled on back] 1797-42. Cf. Furlong Collection: "USS West Virginia. June 13-42. 1797-42. View looking forward along the port side in way of the forward torpedo damage which lies between frames 40 and 52." Cat. no. WVa 25

#### 26. Photograph not dated or captioned.

[USS *West Virginia* in dry dock showing torpedo damage] Other information: [penciled on back] 1798-42. Cf. Furlong Collection: "USS West Virginia. 13 June 42. 1798-42. View looking aft along the port side. The after most section of the after patch is shown in place. Frame 85 is marked on the bilge." Cat. no. WVa 26

27. Photograph.

Caption: [on image] "USS West Virginia. 15 June 1942. 1860-42. View looking aft at an angle of 45 degrees with the center line of the ship. Shows main, upper and superstructure decks being cut away in way of wreckage." Cf. Furlong Collection. Cat. no. WVa 27a 28. Photograph not dated or captioned.

[USS *West Virginia*. View looking aft at an angle of 45 degrees with the center line of the ship. Shows main, upper and superstructure decks being cut away in way of wreckage] Other information: [penciled on back] 1860-42. Note: Identical to Cat. no. WVa. 27a, without caption obscuring lower edge of image. Cat. no. WVa 27b

29. Photograph not dated or captioned.

[USS *West Virginia* in dry dock showing port side damage under repair]

Other information: [penciled on back] 1871-42.

Cf. Furlong Collection: "USS West Virginia. 16 June 1942. 1871-42. General view of the port side in way of the damaged area above the armor belt. Note that most of the wreckage has been cut away."

Published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 7 December 1943, page 15: "... amidship section of the West Virginia which was ripped badly by a series of bomb bursts. Workmen had to burn away large sections of the damaged portion and replace these with new steel plates."

Cat. no. WVa 28

30. Photograph.

Caption: [on image]: "USS West Virginia. 16 June 1942. 1873-42. View from aloft off the port beam. Note that the king-post of the port boat crane has been removed." Cat. no. WVa 29

31. Photograph not dated or captioned.

[USS *West Virginia* in dry dock showing port side damage under repair]

Other information: [penciled on back] 1874-42

Cf. Furlong Collection: "USS West Virginia. 16 June 1942. 1874-42. View from aloft off the port beam, note that the damaged portion of the main, upper and superstructure decks have been cut away."

Cat. no. WVa 30

32. Photograph.

Caption: [penciled on back] "WVa in dry dock #1." Other information: [on upper edge of image] 1876-42. 6-16-42 Cf. Furlong Collection: "... General view from aloft off the port beam." Cat. no. WVa 31a

<ul> <li>33. Photograph not dated or captioned. [USS West Virginia in dry dock showing port side damage under repair] Other information: [penciled on back] 1876-42. Note: Image identical to Cat. no. WVa31a. Cat. no. WVa31b</li> </ul>
<ul> <li>34. Photograph not dated or captioned. [USS <i>West Virginia</i> in dry dock] Other information: [penciled on back] 1877-42. Cf. Furlong Collection: "WVA in dry dock #1, cruiser in #2. Floating dock in distance with 4 pipes." "June 16, 1942." Cat. no. WVa 32</li> </ul>
<ul> <li>35. Photograph not dated or captioned. [USS West Virginia in dry dock showing port side damage under repair]</li> <li>Other information: [penciled on back] 1878-42.</li> <li>Cf. Furlong Collection: "Scaffolding in dock to remove damaged armor. June 16, 1942."</li> <li>Cat. no. WVa 33</li> </ul>
<ul> <li>36. Photograph not dated or captioned. [USS West Virginia in dry dock showing port side damage under repair] Other information: [penciled on back] 1889-42. Cf. Furlong Collection: "Salvage West Virginia. June (?) 1942." Cat. no. WVa 34</li> </ul>
<ul> <li>37. Photograph not dated or captioned. [USS <i>West Virginia</i> in dry dock showing port side damage under repair]</li> <li>Other information: [penciled on back] 2043-42.</li> <li>Cf. Furlong Collection: "USS West Virginia. June 26-42. 2043-42.</li> <li>Armor plate no. 20. Plate shown as it was placed on the dock floor."</li> <li>Cat. no. WVa 35</li> </ul>
<ul> <li>38. Photograph not dated or captioned.</li> <li>[USS West Virginia in dry dock showing repaired hull]</li> <li>Other information: [penciled on back] 3654-42.</li> <li>Cf. Furlong Collection: "USS West Virginia. 6 Sept 1942 Port side. Note the welding instead of rivets."</li> </ul>

Cat. no. WVa 36

39. Photograph not dated.

Caption: [penciled on back] "W Vir. Headed for Bremerton." Other information: [penciled on back] 3693-42. Cf. Furlong Collection: "Pearl Harbor, Territory of Hawaii. September 9, 1942. Coming from dry dock to pier." Cat. no. WVa 37

# Box 3 FF 11 **PHNY: Ship repairs: USS** *Maryland* (**BB-46**) [1 of 2] July-Aug 1944. 13 B&W photos, 8 x 10 in.

[Digitized images available on the Walden website at: http://libweb.hawaii.edu/libdept/archives/mss/wwii/walden/index.htm]

SEE ALSO Box 1, FF 8 for MS describing work performed.

- Photograph not dated or captioned. [USS *Maryland* arriving with damaged bow, 10 July 1944] Other information: [penciled on back] 4117-44 Cat. no. Md 01
- Photograph not dated or captioned. [USS *Maryland* in Drydock #2, showing damaged bow] Other information: [penciled on back] 4157-44 Cat. no. Md 02
- Photograph not dated or captioned.
   [USS *Maryland* in Drydock #2, showing details of bow damage]
   Other information: [penciled on back] 4167-44
   Cat. no. Md 03
- 4. Photograph not dated or captioned. [USS *Maryland* in Drydock #2, showing damaged bow] Other information: [penciled on back] 4171-44 Cat. no. Md 04
- Photograph not dated or captioned. [USS *Maryland* in Drydock #2, showing damaged bow] Other information: [penciled on back] 4172-44 Cat. no. Md 05
- Photograph not dated or captioned. [USS *Maryland* in Drydock #2, showing damaged bow] Other information: [penciled on back] 4176-44 Cat. no. Md 06

- Photograph not dated or captioned. [Admiral William Furlong and another Navy officer observe the repair work on the USS *Maryland* from the dry dock floor?] Other information: [penciled on back] 4324-44. Note: Image not digitized. Cat. no. Md 07
- Photograph not dated or captioned. [Four workers on USS *Maryland*] Other information: [penciled on back] 4329-44 Cat. no. Md 08
- Photograph not dated. [USS *Maryland* in dry dock with scaffold built for repairing bow] Other information: [penciled on back] 4369-44; #6 Oh Cat. no. Md 09
- 10. Photograph not dated.
  [USS *Maryland* showing repairs being made below decks] Other information: [penciled on back] 4370-44; #6 Oh Cat. no. Md 10
- 11. Photograph not dated.[USS *Maryland* showing repairs being made below decks] Other information: [penciled on back] 4372-; #6 Oh Cat. no. Md 11
- 12. Photograph not dated.
  [Shipfitter shop, the largest in the Yard, where work on laying down a prefabricated replacement bow for USS *Maryland* appears to have begun?]
  Other information: [penciled on back] 4376-44; #6 Oh Cat. no. Md 12
- 13. Photograph not dated.
  [USS *Maryland* in dry dock showing replacement bow to be installed]
  Other information: [penciled on back] 4379-44; #6 Oh Cat. no. Md 13

### Box 3 FF 12 **PHNY: Ship Repairs: USS** *Maryland* (**BB-46**) [2 of 2] July-Aug., 1944. 12 B&W photos, 8 x 10 in.

[Digitized images available on the Walden website at: http://libweb.hawaii.edu/libdept/archives/mss/wwii/walden/index.htm]

SEE ALSO Box 1, FF 8 for MS describing work performed.

- 14. Photograph not dated or captioned [USS *Maryland* showing replacement bow being installed] Other information: [penciled on back] 4381-44 Cat. no. Md 14
- 15. Photograph not dated.[USS *Maryland* showing repairs being made below decks] Other information: [penciled on back] 4384-44 Cat. no. Md 15
- 16. Photograph not dated or captioned [Heavy equipment. USS *Maryland*?] Other information: [penciled on back] 4401-44 Cat. no. Md 16
- 17. Photograph not dated or captioned [Prefabricated replacement "sub-assembly" for repair of the USS *Maryland*?]
  Other information: [penciled on back] 4426-44
  Cat. no. Md 17
- 18. Photograph not dated or captioned
  [Prefabricated replacement "sub-assembly" for repair of the USS *Maryland*?]
  Other information: [penciled on back] 4332-44
  Cat. no. Md 18
- 19. Photograph not dated or captioned
  [Admiral William Furlong and another Navy officer observe the repair work on the USS *Maryland* from the dry dock floor?]
  Other information: [penciled on back] 4335-44
  Cat. no. Md 19
- 20. Photograph not dated or captioned [Admiral William Furlong, another Navy officer, and a Yard worker observe the repair work on the USS *Maryland* from the dry dock floor?]
  Other information: [penciled on back] 4436-44 Cat. no. Md 20
- 21. Photograph not dated or captioned [USS *Maryland* in dry dock showing replacement bow being installed]

Other information: [penciled on back] 4440-44 Cat. no. Md 21

- 22. Photograph not dated or captioned [USS *Maryland* in dry dock showing replacement bow being installed] Other information: [penciled on back] 4443-44 Cat. no. Md 22
- 23. Photograph not dated or captioned
  [USS *Maryland* in dry dock showing replacement bow being installed]
  Other information: [penciled on back] 4445-44
  Cat. no. Md 23
- 24. Photograph not dated or captioned [Group of officers and enlisted men from the USS Maryland?] Other information: [penciled on back] 4602-44 Cat. no. Md 24
- 25. Photograph.

Caption: [penciled on back] "USS Maryland. 10 August '44. Released from dry dock. Red X's indicate when printing to remove radar and other equipment from photo." Note: Red X's have been erased but are still lightly visible. Other information: [penciled on back] 4607-44; #6 Oh Cat. no. Md 25

# Box 4 FF 1 **PHNY: Ship repair and maintenance, miscellaneous activities.**1943-1945. 16 B&W photos, 8 x 10 in.

#### Photograph not dated or captioned [Hammerhead crane lifting LCM1179] Published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 14 April 1945, p. 5: "Crane. Recently [31 March 1945, p.2], the Banner published a photo of the 'Hammerhead' crane in the Navy Yard, showing it at an unusual angle. Readers protested, stating that what they wanted to see was the entire crane not just a portion of it—and they wanted to see it doing some heavy work. So we went and got this picture of the huge arm of the crane lifting an LCM [Landing Craft, Mechanized] to be placed on an LST [Landing Ship, Tank]. The 'hammerhead' is one of the landmarks of Pearl Harbor, and can be seen for miles." Also published in Falco, Tommy Pearl Harbor, national symbol. *Paradise of the Pacific*, December 1945, p. 75. Note: Photograph by H. L. Stickney.

Cat. no. PHNY 77

- Photograph not dated or captioned [Hammerhead crane lifting LCM 1179, aboard USS LST 759] Note: Photograph by H. L. Stickney. Cat. no. PHNY 78
- Photograph not dated or captioned [Hammerhead crane lifting LCM 1179, aboard USS LST 759] Note: Photograph by H. L. Stickney. Cat. no. PHNY 79
- 4. Photograph not dated.
  Caption: [penciled on back] "New cruiser bow ready for emplacement."
  Published in Falco, Tommy "Pearl Harbor, national symbol." *Paradise of the Pacific*, December 1945, p. 75: "Huge ship sections are prefabricated with the help of reports flashed ahead from wounded ships and are ready when the ship is rushed to dry dock."
  Note: Photograph by H. L. Stickney.
  Cat. no. PHNY 80
- Photograph not dated or captioned [New cruiser bow ready for emplacement] Note: Photograph by H. L. Stickney. Cat. no. PHNY 81
- Photograph not dated or captioned [Prefabricated replacement bow surrounded by scaffolding] Published in *Paradise of the Pacific*, June1946, p. 15. Note: Photograph by H. L. Stickney. Cat. no. PHNY 82
- Photograph. Caption [written and typed on back]: "USS Colorado." "Aerial of dry dock #4, Navy Yard, Pearl Harbor, T. H." Other information: [stamped on back] 22835. Oct 8 1943. Fleet Air Photographic Laboratory, Utility Squadron One. Cat. no. PHNY 83
- Photograph not dated or captioned [Ship under repair in dry dock] Cat. no. PHNY 84
- 9. Photograph not dated or captioned

[AGC 10, Amphibious Force Flagship USS *Auburn* in dry dock] Note: USS *Auburn* was at Pearl Harbor in dry dock when Japan capitulated on August 15, 1945 which may account for the joyful behavior of the crowd aboard. Cat. no. PHNY 85

- Photograph not dated or captioned [Ship under repair at dockside. USS *California*?] Cat. no. PHNY 86
- 11. Photograph not dated or captioned [Crewman getting a haircut. Pearl Harbor] Cat. no. PHNY 87
- 12. Photograph not dated or captioned [Two battleships moored side by side in Pearl Harbor] Cat. no. PHNY 88
- 13. Photograph not dated or captioned [Fire tug hoses down a burning ship] Cat. no. PHNY 89
- 14. Photograph not dated or captioned [Large gathering of tanks and military trucks] Other information: [penciled on back] 804-44 Cat. no. PHNY 90
- 15. Photograph. 21 March 1944.
  [New dock under construction along Pearl Harbor shore line] Other information: [penciled on back] 2001-44. [In another hand] 2008-44. 3/21/44.
  Cat. no. PHNY 91
- 16. Photograph. 21 March 1944.
  [New dock under construction along Pearl Harbor shore line, two rows of moored warships in background]
  Other information: [penciled on back] 2009-44. 3/21/44.
  Cat. no. PHNY 92

### Box 4 FF 2 **PHNY: Civilian workers in Yard shops.** 1943? 11 B&W photos, 8 x 10 in.

1. Photograph not dated Caption: [penciled on back] "Willie Watson, boss rigger; Kamaka, cement finisher; Adolphson, Master of Machine Shop." Cat. no. PHNY 93

2. Photograph not dated

[Foundry workers]

Other information: [typed on separate paper and taped to back] "Here are a representative few of the thousands of civilian workers who were rushed to our vast overseas shipyard after December 7th. The Foundry in which this picture was taken produces quantities of iron, steel, brass, monel and vanadium. Usually a mainland shop specialized in one or two metals, but Pearl Harbor has to be able to produce practically all metals in a hurry, for the mainland is some 2500 miles away. [Last sentence deleted but legible:] More of these skilled workmen are needed at Pearl Harbor." Cat. no. PHNY 94

- Photograph not dated or captioned. [Three shopworkers including one woman] Other information: [penciled on back] 3192-43 Cat. no. PHNY 95
- 4. Photograph not dated or captioned. [Four shopworkers] Other information: [penciled on back] 3201-43 Cat. no. PHNY 96
- Photograph not dated or captioned.
   [Shopworker checking propeller which must balance to the ounce] Published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 24 February 1945, p. 5: "Lewis Black of Shop 38 is shown 'splitting the weight' of a ship propeller." Cat. no. PHNY 97
- Photograph not dated or captioned. [Machinist grinding propeller surface] Cat. no. PHNY 98
- Photograph not dated or captioned. [One shopworker] Cat. no. PHNY 99
- Photograph not dated or captioned. [One shopworker] Cat. no. PHNY 100
- 9. Photograph not dated or captioned. [Working at a lathe]

Published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 10 February 1945, p. 7: "Albert Gardner of Gordon, Nebraska, at a lathe in the machine shop." Cat. no. PHNY 101

- 10. Photograph not dated or captioned. [One shopworker] Cat. no. PHNY 102
- 11. Photograph not dated or captioned.[View of shop where propellers are made] Cat. no. PHNY 103

### Box 4 FF 3 **PHNY: Supply Department activities**.Undated.11 B&W photos, 8 x 10 in.

Photographs accompany text in Box 1, FF 15: Report: [History of Supply Department, Pearl Harbor Navy Yard and Naval Supply Depot, Pearl Harbor. Oct-Nov 1945]. See leaf [30]: Twelve photographs were included as part of Exhibit "A" showing congested and overflow storage conditions. Walden Collection lacks one photograph.

 Photograph. Caption: [on image] "Chain Yard and General stores, under canvas." Other information: [inked on back] Appendix "A" Cat. no. PHNY 104

#### 2. Photograph.

Caption: [on image] "Bldgs. 159 and 166, east side. Radio/Radar material under canvas side walls." Other information: [inked on back] Appendix "A" Cat. no. PHNY 105

3. Photograph.

Caption: [on image] "Canvas lean-to near Bldg. 393. General stores." Other information: [inked on back] Appendix "A" Cat. no. PHNY 106

4. Photograph. Caption: [on image] "Overflow Radio/Radar material along Hickam Fence, under canvas." Other information: [inked on back] Appendix "A" Cat. no. PHNY 107 5. Photograph.

Caption: [on image] "Bldg. 166, south end. Overflow Radio/Radar material under canvas." Other information: [inked on back] Appendix "A" Cat. no. PHNY 108

6. Photograph.

Caption: [on image] "General congestion, as seen from roof of Bldg. 167." Other information: [inked on back] Appendix "A" Cat. no. PHNY 109

7. Photograph.

Caption: [on image] "Cable storage in Chain Yard (Retail)." Other information: [inked on back] Appendix "A" Cat. no. PHNY 110

8. Photograph.

Caption: [on image] "Ordnance material outside Bldg. 39." Other information: [inked on back] Appendix "A" Cat. no. PHNY 111

9. Photograph.

Caption: [on image] "Overflow Radio/Radar material along Hickam Fence, under canvas." Other information: [inked on back] Appendix "A" Cat. no. PHNY112

10. Photograph.

Caption: [on image] "Bldgs. 159 and 166, west side. Radio/Radar material under canvas side walls." Other information: [inked on back] Appendix "A" Cat. no. PHNY 113

11. Photograph.

Caption: [on image] "Bldg. 394, east side. Overflow ordnance material under canvas." Other information: [inked on back] Appendix "A" Cat. no. PHNY 114

### Box 4 FF 4 **PHNY: Scrap materials stockpiled at Berth 23.** 1942-1943. 5 B&W photos, 8 x 10 in.

1. Photograph.

Caption: [on image] "N.Y. Pearl Harbor. 11/18 1942. 4930-42. Accumulation of scrap at Berth 23, 'John Morton.'" Cat. no. PHNY 115

2. Photograph.

Caption: [on image] "N.Y. Pearl Harbor. 2/1 1943. 591-43. Unloading scrap steel from the Sirius at Berth 23." Cat. no. PHNY 116

3. Photograph.

Caption: [on image] "N.Y. Pearl Harbor. 6/16 1943. 3343-43. Scrap tires at Berth 23 awaiting shipment via SS Amy Lowell." Cat. no. PHNY 117

4. Photograph.

Caption: [on image] "N.Y. Pearl Harbor. 7-25-43. 3921-43. Scrap tin cans at Berth 23, awaiting shipment via the USS Etamin." Cat. no. PHNY 118

5. Photograph.

Caption: [on image] "N.Y. Pearl Harbor. 7-25-43. 3928-43. #3 hydraulically compressed bales and cased brass shells at Berth 23, awaiting shipment via the USS Etamin." Cat. no. PHNY 119

# Box 4 FF 5 **PHNY: Officers and senior civilian management.** 1945. 6 B&W photos, 8 x 10 in.

- Photograph not dated or captioned [Rear Admiral William Rhea Furlong, Commandant, PHNY, December 1941-July 1945 ] Note: Photograph may have been taken in July 1945 shortly before Furlong's retirement Cat. no. PHNY 120
- Photograph not dated or captioned [Admiral Furlong with Navy Yard officers?] Note: Photograph probably taken in mid-July 1945 as Furlong retired and Hansen took over. Cat. no. PHNY 121
- Photograph not dated or captioned [Admiral Furlong with Navy Yard shop masters] Other information: [inked on back] First row (Left to right) Walter Buchanan, x41; T. C. Bunch, x81-x94; Rear Adm. Furlong; G. R.

Scott, x63-x68; E. I. Adolphson, x51. 2nd Row. E. H. H. Muller, x38; M. Perreira, x17; Axel Peterson, x56; C. A. Cavanaugh, x 23-x27; Willie Watson, x72; R. J. Leppold, x11-x26. 3rd Row. T. K. Chun, x06; C. R. Mannel. X 71; Owen Finks, x73; J. Y. Bardwell, x31; Harold F. Parker, x03; Wm. Maier, x99. July 15, 1945. Note: Photo damaged on lower edge
Cf. Companion photograph published in *Pear Harbor Banner*, 21 July 1945, p. 1: "Shop Masters meet with New Commandant. Pearl Harbor's Shop Masters, the men who direct the work of all the big shops in the Industrial Department of the Navy Yard, pose for an official photograph with the new Commandant, Rear Admiral Edward E. Hanson, USN, in front of the Administration Building. [names and shop affiliation as above]"

- Photograph not dated or captioned [Admiral Furlong with Navy Yard shop masters] Other information: [inked on back] First row (Left to right) Lt. W. Cabell; Walter Buchanan, x41; T. C. Bunch, x81-x94; Rear Adm. Furlong; G. R. Scott, x63-x68; E. I. Adolphson, x51; Lt. Tunmare. Second Row. E. H. H. Muller, x38; M. Pereira, x17; Axel Peterson, x56; C. A. Cavanaugh, x 23-x27; W. Watson, x72; R. J. Leppold, x11-x26. Third Row. T. K. Chun, x06; C. R. Mannel. X 71; O. Finks, x73; J. Y. Bardwell, x31; H. F. Parker, x03; Wm. Maier, x99. Fourth Row [not completed]. July 15, 1945. Cat. no. PHNY 123
- Photograph not dated or captioned [Rear Admiral Edward W. Hansen, Commandant, PHNY, July 1945] Published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 7 December 1945, p. 11. Cat. no. PHNY124
- Photograph not dated or captioned [Rear Admiral Edward W. Hansen, Commandant, PHNY, with his aides, Lt. Commander A. A. Fahrner (left) and Lt. Commander H. L. Stickney, July(?) 1945] Cat. no. PHNY 125

### Box 4 FF 6 **PHNY: Visiting dignitaries and special events**. December 1943-July 1945. 15 B&W photos, 8 x 10 in. unless noted

 Photograph not dated or captioned [Army generals inspect yard] Other information: [penciled on back] 6817-43 Published in *Pearl Harbor Bulletin*, 7 January 1944, p. 1: "High Army Officials Visit Yard. General George C. Marshall, chief of staff, U. S. Army, and Lt. General Robert C. Richardson, Jr., commander of the U. S. Army in the Central Pacific, recently visited the Pearl Harbor Navy Yard where they inspected a number of important installations. ...General Marshall (second from the right) and Lt. General Richardson (second from the left), are seen viewing a section of the Yard, accompanied by Vice Admiral Robert L. Ghormley, commandant of the 14th Naval District (extreme left), and Rear Admiral William R. Furlong, Commandant of the Yard (right)." Also published in *Pearl Harbor Bulletin*, 14 July 1945, p. 4: "...This was in December 1943." Cat. no. PHNY 126

2. Photograph.

Caption: [written on back] "Fourth of July 1944 War Bond Program at Navy Yard, Pearl Harbor." Other information: Admiral Furlong introducing Admiral Halsey. Seated to Admiral Halsey's left is Admiral Nimitz. At his right is Yehudi Menuhin, famous violinist. SEE ALSO Box 1, FF 7 for program of that event. Cf. Related photograph published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 14 July 1944, p. 3: "Admiral Nimitz, Officers, Yehudi Menuhin, Crowd at Bond Rally on July 4 in Front of Ad Building." SEE ALSO Independence Day Programme. Box 1 FF7. Cat. no. PHNY 127

 Photograph not dated or captioned. [Fourth of July 1944 War Bond Program at Navy Yard, Pearl Harbor] Cat. no. PHNY 128

#### 4. Photograph not dated or captioned

[Temporary billboard at "leaping tuna" bus stop, urging generous donations to the July 4, 1944, war bond campaign, placed above map showing progress of the Pacific war] Other information: [penciled on back] Facility 13, across from Building 1.

Cf. Related photo published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 7 July 1944, p. 3: "Fourth of July War Bond Signs. A leaping tuna with sign advertising the Independence Day extra war bond campaign passes in front of the skyrocket Fourth billboard which was erected over the war map in the Yard. The July 4th drive closes today." Cf. An earlier photo of the war map published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 5 November 1943, p. 8: "There'll Be Some Changes Made. Pearl Harborites keep up with the daily progress of the Allied Nations on this map which is 30 feet in length and 15 feet in height. The map, which was drawn, lettered and painted by Paul Moffit and Jack Daly of Shop 71, is intended to show Yard personnel where the Allies are battling in this global war and to familiarize them with the location and names of the various fronts."

Cat. no. PHNY 129

5. Photograph not dated or captioned

[President Roosevelt visits Hawaii] Cf. Similar photo published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 18 August 1944, p. 1: "President Here in Hawaiian Islands. These pictures, the only ones to be released by Cincpac for publication, show the President during his recent visit to the Hawaiian islands. Top picture: Aboard a warship of the Pacific fleet, [from left] General Douglas MacArthur, the President, Admiral Nimitz, and Admiral William D. Leahy [Chief of Staff to President Roosevelt]." Note: MacArthur appears to be wearing the heavy winter clothing in which he flew to Hawaii from Australia which dates the photo to Wednesday, 26 July 1944, the day he visited Roosevelt on the USS *Baltimore* shortly after both had arrived in Hawaii (Leahy, 1950, p. 252).

Cat. no. PHNY 130

- Photograph not dated or captioned [President Roosevelt meets General MacArthur (left) and Admiral Nimitz (right) on board the USS *Baltimore*, 26 July 1944, during his Hawaii visit] Other information: [penciled on back] Cat. no. PHNY 131
- 7. Photograph not captioned

[President Roosevelt meets top Army and Navy officials and Hawaii governor during his Hawaii visit] Other information: [inked on back] Taken on board USS Baltimore July 26 1944. Published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 8 September 1944, p. 8: "President Roosevelt's recent visit to Hawaii was marked by many conferences as the Chief Executive obtained first-hand information on affairs of the nation's Pacific bastion. In this group aboard a U.S. Navy Cruiser in Pearl Harbor, Mr. Roosevelt poses with (left to right, front) Governor Ingram M. Stainback of Hawaii, Lieutenant General Robert C. Richardson, USA, Commanding General, Army Forces, Pacific; (rear) Vice Admiral Robert L. Ghormley, USN, Commandant, Fourteenth Naval District, Central Pacific, and Commander, Hawaiian Sea Frontier, and Rear Admiral William R. Furlong, USN, Commandant, Pearl Harbor Navy Yard. In the left background are general Douglas MacArthur, USA, Commander, Allied Forces, Southwest Pacific, and Admiral William D. Leahy, USN, Chief to Staff to the Commander in Chief."

Cat. no. PHNY 132

8. Photograph not captioned.

[Crowd listens to Admiral Nimitz at memorial event, 7 December 1944]

Other information: [written on back in two different hands] "7 December 1944." "Front row left to right: Adml Spruance, Gnl Richardson, Vice Ad Calhoun, Genl Buckner, Vice Ad Bazley behind post, N[?] Turner, Geo Waterhouse, F. D. Lowrey, Frank Midkiff."

SEE ALSO Box 1, FF 9 for text of Nimitz speech that day. Cf. Related photo published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 15 December 1944, p. 1: "Admiral Chester W. Nimitz, USN, Commander in Chief of the Pacific Fleet and Pacific Ocean Areas, addresses the crowd in front of the Navy Yard Administration building at noon on Pearl Harbor Day. Admiral Nimitz told his listeners and a nation-wide radio audience that 'all the carriers the Japs used to bomb Pearl Harbor were now at the bottom of the Pacific.' On the platform with Admiral Nimitz is Rear Admiral William R. Furlong, USN, Navy Yard Commandant. A huge throng of war workers, as well as many distinguished guests, who journeyed to Pearl Harbor for the noon-hour program, filled all seats set up on the spacious Administration lawn." SEE ALSO Text of speech by Admiral Nimitz. Box 1, FF 9. Cat. no. PHNY 133

- Photograph not dated or captioned. [Crowd listens to Admiral Nimitz at memorial event, 7 December 1944] Cat. no. PHNY 134
- 10. Photograph.

Caption: [inked on back] "Naval Affairs Committee, Congressional Party, 8th December 1944." Cat. no. PHNY 135

11. Photograph.

Caption: [inked on back] "Naval Affairs Committee, Congressional Party, 8th December 1944 [aboard launch in Pearl Harbor]" Cat. no. PHNY 136

12. Photograph.

Caption: [inked on back] "Secretary Forrestal inspects WAVE camp at Pearl Harbor, March 2, 1945." Cat. no. PHNY 137

13. Photograph.

Caption: [inked on back] "WAVE barracks, Pearl Harbor, June 11, 1945."

Note: Photo possibly taken in conjunction with Admiral Furlong's address to the WAVES [1343 of whom were quartered in the WAVE barracks] in which he honors Captain Mildred H. McAfee. For speech, see *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 16 June 1943, p. 3] Cat. no. PHNY 138

14. Photograph not captioned.

[Congressmen visit the Pearl Harbor Naval Base] Other information: [typed label pasted on back] 2462-ND14-7/13/45. Pearl Harbor, T. H. -- This was the first stop on a tour of Pacific Naval Bases by the above Congressional party. The Congressmen represent committees on Naval Affairs, Merchant Marine and Fisheries, and Appropriations. From left are: Delegate Joseph R. Farrington (R.-Hawaii); G. W. Bishop (R.-Ill.); Albert Gore (D.-Tenn.); Andrew Biemiller (D.-Wis.); Chairman Ed. V. Izac (D.-Calif.); Henry M. Jackson (D.-Wash.); Herbert G. Bonner (D.-N. Car.); and Ellis E. Patterson (D.-Calif.). Cat. no. PHNY 139

15. Photograph not dated or captioned. 5 1/2 x/4/1/2 in. Admiral Nimitz meets Admiral Halsey (?) Cat. no. PHNY 140

# Box 4 FF 7 **PHNY: Return of the wounded, departure of troops** Undated. 8 B&W photos, 8 x 10 in.

- Photograph not dated or captioned [The wounded arrive by ship from action in the Pacific for treatment at Pearl Harbor Navy Yard Hospital]: being assisted down the gangplank Other information: [penciled on back] 1466-44 Cat. no. PHNY 141
- 2. Photograph not dated or captioned

[The wounded arrive by ship from action in the Pacific for treatment at Pearl Harbor Navy Yard Hospital: being carried down the gangplank] Cat. no. PHNY 142

- Photograph not dated or captioned [The wounded arrive by ship from action in the Pacific for treatment at Pearl Harbor Navy Yard Hospital: loading ambulances] Cat. no. PHNY 143
- 4. Photograph not dated or captioned [Some troops disembark with booty captured from the enemy: young man with Japanese sword]
  Cf. Companion photograph published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 7 January 1944, p. 5, shows wounded from the Battle of Tarawa being unloaded from the same ship. Cat. no. PHNY 144
- Photograph not dated or captioned [Troops embarking] Cat. no. PHNY 145
- Photograph not dated or captioned [Troops embarking] Cat. no. PHNY 146
- Photograph not dated or captioned [Troops embarking] Cat. no. PHNY 147
- Photograph not dated or captioned [Troops embarking] Cat. no. PHNY 148

#### **Photographs**

#### SERIES: CIVILIAN HOUSING AREA III (CHA III) 1942-1946

Box 4 FF 8 **CHA III: Development and facilities**. [1 of 4] 12 B&W photos including map. 8 x 10 in.

[Digitized images available on the Walden website at: http://libweb.hawaii.edu/libdept/archives/mss/wwii/walden/index.htm]

- Photograph not dated Caption: [typed on image] "Layout Map of CHA III" Published in *Kokua ia Kakou (Help for all of us)*, 1 October 1944, p. 24-25. Also published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 22 December 1944, p. 3 with a short article on p. 1 stating that the map was "prepared for the Banner. Be sure and send a few copies to the folks at home so they can find out where you live, and the locations of the various activities mentioned so often in this newspaper. And cut it out as a permanent decoration for your barrack's wall. It'll come in handy when you want to locate an address." Cat. no. CHAIII 01
- Photograph not dated or captioned [New Navy Yard workers arrive by ship] Other information: [penciled on back] 345-43 Published in *Honolulu Star Bulletin*, 26 March 1943, p. 10: "Here we come. Men from every state in the Union stream down the gangplank to join the men behind the guns. Most of them will work at the Pearl Harbor navy yard." Cat. no. CHAIII 02
- Photograph not dated Caption: [written on back] "P H Yard workers from Honolulu traveled to work by train." Cat. no. CHAIII 03
- 4. Photograph not dated Caption: [typed label on front] "Busses at terminal station." Other information: [penciled on back] 812-43 Published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 12 February 1943: "Seven of the large 'Victory' busses used for the transportation of CHA3 workers to and from their jobs in the Navy Yard, lined up before the Area Transportation terminal. The busses are named after naval victories in the Pacific." Cat. no. CHAIII 04

- 5. Photograph not dated or captioned [Victory busses bring workers home from navy yard to CHA III] Published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 25 June1943: "CHA3 Rapid Transit Service Serves Thousands Daily. Four in a row—Quitting times are the busiest moments—everybody wants to get home to CHA3 quick!" Cat. no. CHAIII 05
- 6. Photograph not dated Caption: [typed label on front] "New arrivals checking in at the 'Hall of Flags."" Other information: [penciled on back] 364-43 Published in *Honolulu Star Bulletin*, 26 March 1943, p. 10: "Getting their bearings: Several hundred newcomers line up for assignment to quarters and information concerning their jobs." Cat. no. CHAIII 06
- Photograph not dated or captioned [New arrivals to CHA III] Other information: [penciled on back] 338-43 Cat. no. CHAIII 07
- Photograph not dated or captioned [New Arrivals to CHA III] Other information: [penciled on back] 357-43 Published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 7 December 1944, p. 12: "This is CHA3--The Pearl Harbor Workers Home. New arrivals." Cat. no. CHAIII 08
- 9. Photograph not dated or captioned [Worker accommodations, CHAIII]. Other information: [penciled on back] 243-43 Cf. A similar room appeared in a photograph in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 30 January 1943, p. 2 described as follows: "One of the clean, comfortable and well equipped rooms in a CHA3 barracks. Practically all the comforts of home." Cat. no. CHAIII 09
- 10. Photograph not dated Caption: [written on back] "'Leaping Tuna.' CHAIII transportation. Hall of Flags in background." Other information: [penciled on back] 3078-43 Published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 16 July 1943, p. 4: "This, folks, is called either an 'Elephant Train' or 'Leaping Tuna,' depending on how much the rear tires bounce. They operate

between one end of the Area and the other, winding through various streets and picking up passengers wherever and whenever anyone wants a ride. CHA3 has two such vehicles, and they fill a great need for short distance transportation." Also published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 7 December, 1943, p. 8: "Today the modern 'Leaping Tunas', as they are called, have replaced the easy-going shuttle busses of the past. The vast expanse of the Yard, that has widened year by year, has necessitated quick transportation at any hour of the day for the huge army of war workers in the Yard. They must get to and from their jobs with a minimum of time, for today 'Time' is an all important element in the vast work being done in the war effort." Cat. no. CHAIII 10

- 11. Photograph not dated or captioned [A la carte line in cafeteria] Other information: [penciled on back] 519-43 Cat. no. CHAIII 11
- 12. Photograph not dated
  Caption: [typed label on front] "Ala carte line."
  Other information: [penciled on back] 528-43
  Published in *Honolulu Star Bulletin*, 26 March 1943, p. 10: "Food for hungry war workers. Thousands of meals are served daily in the messing club cafeterias and the food is palatable and nutritious, as witness these trays."
  Cat. no. CHAIII 12
- Box 4 FF 9 **CHA III: Development and Facilities**. [2 of 4] 12 B&W photos. 8 x 10 in.

[Digitized images available on the Walden website at: http://libweb.hawaii.edu/libdept/archives/mss/wwii/walden/index.htm]

- 13. Photograph not dated or captioned [A la carte line in cafeteria] Other information: [penciled on back] 245-43 Cat. no. CHAIII 13
- 14. Photograph not dated Caption: [typed label on front] "Galley of Messing Club." Other information: [penciled on back] 2958-42 Cat. no. CHAIII 14
- 15. Photograph not dated or captioned

[Galley of messing club] Other information: [penciled on back] 2959-42 Cat. no. CHAIII 15

16. Photograph not dated or captioned

[Food preparation and consumption at CHAIII] Other information: [penciled on back] 248-43 Published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 23 January 1943, p. 2: "From cooking to eating in the Messing club. Scenes of the preparation of the mountains of food eaten weekly in the Area. (1) Preparing cold cut dinners and lunches." Cat. no. CHAIII 16

17. Photograph not dated

Caption: [typed label on front] "Messing Club No. 1." Other information: [penciled on back] 257-43 Published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 28 July 1944, p. 4: "This photo, taken in early 1942, shows the mess hall of the Navy Cantonment. This hall has since been converted to CHA3's a la carte restaurant. Note the gas mask straps slung around the shoulders of many of the diners. Note also the blackout door in the rear. A fruit and sandwich stand was located at the rear of the mess hall, a forerunner to the present chain of coffee shops and delicatessen." Cat. no. CHAIII 17

- 18. Photograph not dated or captioned [Post Office at CHAIII] Other information: [penciled on back] 260-43 Published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 30 January, 1943, p. 2: "CHA3 postoffice is always busy, especially the money order and war bond windows." Cat. no. CHAIII18
- 19. Photograph not dated or captioned [Barber shop at CHAIII] Other information: [penciled on back] 249-43 Published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 30 January 1943, p.2: "Busy workers enjoying their 'once over lightly' in the modern CHA3 Barber shop." Cat. no. CHAIII 19
- 20. Photograph not dated or captioned [Stand selling fruit and snacks to the workers] Other information: [penciled on back] 530-43 Cat. no. CHAIII 20

21. Photograph not dated or captioned

[Delicatessen at CHAIII] Other information: [penciled on back] 3080-43 Published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 16 July 1943, p. 4: "CHA3 delicatessen. From a small beginning, the delicatessen has grown until today it is as large and complete as most supermarkets in Hawaii (and much more so than some on the mainland.) Fresh fruits, vegetables, meats, baked and canned goods and other food products are now available." Cat. no. CHAIII 21

22. Photograph.

[Official inspection party at CHAIII] Other information: [penciled on back] 2046-43, 4-8-43. Admiral Furlong in lead. Admiral Nimitz on left? Published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 16 April 1943, p. 4: "Texas in Hawaii, Unltd. Lone star staters had their day recently when the Texas state flag was added to the collection of state banners hanging in the CHA3 Recreation Hall...[An official inspection party] toured the Area prior to the flag raising...2. The inspection party leaving the new Arcade building where they looked into the Banner offices." Cat. no. CHAIII 22

23. Photograph not dated

[Workers pay rent for CHAIII accommodations] Other information: [penciled on back] 3071-43 Published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 2 July 1943, p. 5: "Scene: Administration Building, rent window. The eagerness of these CHA3 men to pay their monthly rent is easily explained. Their rent receipt entitles them to a pass to the Area Garden Club, the CHA3 Beer Garden. This photo was taken on Friday, pay day at Pearl Harbor and check cashing day at Area 3." Cat. no. CHAIII 23

24. Photograph not dated[Workers pay rent for CHAIII accommodations]Other information: [penciled on back] 3072-43Cat. no. CHAIII 24

# Box 4 FF 10 **CHA III: Development and facilities**. [3 of 4]. 12 B&W photos. 8 x 10 in.

[Digitized images available on the Walden website at: http://libweb.hawaii.edu/libdept/archives/mss/wwii/walden/index.htm]

- 25. Photograph not dated or captioned [CHAIII soft drink stand]
  Published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 30 January 1943, p. 4: "Pause That Refreshes. CHA3 soft drink stand where workers pause for a cool one before dinner." Cat. no. CHAIII 25
- 26. Photograph not dated or captioned [Crowd at CHAIII outdoor beer garden] Other information: [penciled on back] 3075-43 Published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 25 June 1943, p. 4: "Sure, It's a Popular Spot. Under the cool shade of the exotic Wili-Wili tree (well, maybe it's an algaroba) these Pearl Harbor war workers find the peace, contentment, the delightful relaxation that can come only from a bottle of cool golden nectar. The photo was taken at the Garden club, or outdoor beer hall of CHA3." Also published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 20 August, 1943, p. 5: "A closeup of the outdoor section of the 'Garden Club' as it is today. Only the finest mainland beer is sold in surroundings superior to any on the Island. Relaxation and good fellowship are the watchwords here." Cat. no. CHAIII 26
- 27. Photograph not dated or captioned

[CHAIII fire truck and crew] Other information: [penciled on back] 1034-43 Published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 5 March1943, p. 5: "All in a Day at CHA3. One of the Area's fire trucks and its all-marine crew. These boys are highly trained in the art of fire fighting, and are ready on a moment's notice to go into action." Cat. no. CHAIII 27

28. Photograph not dated

Caption: [typed label on front] "CHA III's library under construction [at the side of the Hall of Flags]." Other information: [penciled on back] 533-43 Cat. no. CHAIII 28

29. Photograph not dated Caption: [typed label on front] "Hall of Flags." Cf. The Hall of Flags appeared in a similar photograph in the *Honolulu Advertiser*, 26 March 1943, p. 10, described as follows: "The huge recreation building where movies, stage shows and indoor athletics are held." Cat. no. CHAIII 29

30. Photograph not dated

Caption: [written on back] "Hall of Flags -- [illegible word]." Published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 27 November 1943, p. 3: "Pageant Marks Ceremony of Raising Hawaiian Flag. Scenes from the Hawaiian flag raising ceremony held in the Hall of Flags last week on Tuesday in commemoration of the birthday of King Kamehameha...(2) As the flag was raised on its standard in its place of honor at the right hand side of the stage, the audience stood while the Royal Hawaiian Band played." Also published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 7 December 1943, p. 22: "[Scene] from the recent ceremonies when the flag of Hawaii was raised in the Hall of Flags....As the flag was hung opposite Old Glory on the stage, the audience stood....High ranking Army and Navy officials, distinguished Hawaiians and prominent Honolulu residents were among the guests of the evening." Cat. no. CHAIII 30

31. Photograph not dated

Caption: [written on back] "From roof of Hall of Flags looking Diamond Head." Other information: [penciled on back] 2957-43 Cat. no. CHAIII 31

32. Photograph not dated

Caption: [written on back] "From roof of Hall of Flags on 15th Street. Future site of Bowling Alley and Boxing Arena." Other information: [penciled on back] 812-43 Note: Left end of a three-photograph panorama published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 19 February 1943, p. 6: "A panoramic view of the Naval Housing Area, taken form the roof of the Recreation Hall. The addition to the beer garden can be seen in the foreground, while the softball field is at right. A well-filled 'elephant train' is turning off Fifteenth St. as another heads toward the mess hall. The many air raid shelters and gas alarms testify to the completeness of the civilian defense program. The many trees and shrubs in evidence prove the Area beautifying project is well under way."

(See CHAIII 33 for center photo. Walden Collection lacks right end photo.) Cat. no. CHAIII 32

33. Photograph not dated or captioned

[From roof of Hall of Flags on 15th Street. Future site of Bowling Alley and Boxing Arena]. Other information: [penciled on back] 811-43 Note: Center of a three-photograph panorama published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 19 February 1943, p. 6. (For caption, see no. CHAIII 32 above.) Cat. no. CHAIII 34

- 34. Photograph not dated Caption: [written on back] "'After' picture. Bowling alley constructed." Cat. no. CHAIII 33
- 35. Photograph not dated

Caption: [typed label on front] "CHA III's 'Beer Garden' under construction." Other information: [penciled on back] 535-43 Published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 20 August 1943, p. 5: "This shot was made last winter during the construction of our 'Garden Club' and shows 'Seabees' laying the concrete slab adjacent to the old beer garden. Since that time, landscaping has made it one of the area's beauty spots." Cat. no. CHAIII 35

36. Photograph not dated

Caption: [typed label on front] "Drinking beer at 'Beer Garden' during off-working hours." Other information: [penciled on back] 366-43 Published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 30 January 1943, p. 1: "Call to Suds.' (3) A view of the crowded beer garden as tired workers relax after a hard day's work." Cat. no. CHAIII 36

# Box 4 FF 11 **CHA III: Development and facilities**. [4 of 4] 10 B&W photos. 8 x 10 in.

[Digitized images available on the Walden website at: http://libweb.hawaii.edu/libdept/archives/mss/wwii/walden/index.htm]

- 37. Photograph not dated or captioned [Back of sports field bleachers] Cat. no. CHAIII 37
- 38. Photograph dated 1942? [Back of sports field bleachers]

Other information: [penciled on back] Back of softball field bleachers. Kamehameha Highway train track to/from Honolulu --Pearl Harbor Navy Yard. Early photo, 1942? Cat. no. CHAIII 38

- 39. Photograph not dated or captioned [Unfinished CHAIII sports field] Other information: [penciled on back] 347-43 Note: Site of the future Furlong Field. Baseball game in progress. Bleachers under construction. Probably late1942. Cat. no. CHAIII 39
- 40. Photograph.

Caption: [typed label on front] "Site of Furlong Field. 1942-43?" Other information: [penciled on back] 817-43 Published in Pearl Harbor Banner, 16 June1945, p. 7: "Can You Guess What This Is? This is not one of the Banner's Hawaiian scenery photos. When this remarkable shot was taken about 29 months ago, little did the official Navy photographer realize that he was 'shooting' what is today the hub of Hawaii's great sports center. This is a print from the Banner files of Furlong field taken in January, 1943. Home plate then was in the left field area of today's modern playground, near the Barracks avenue entrance to CHA III. This picture was taken from atop the Hall of Flags, looking toward the mountains and the Marine camp, or what was then sugar cane fields, Note the single highway (where the bus is traveling), which connected Honolulu and Pearl Harbor." Also published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 16 September 1946, p. 7: "When the Banner was first started on January 16, 1943, Furlong Field (then known as the CHA3 Baseball Park) looked like this. In the hills behind the field, sugar cane grew, and two rough parallel roads ran to Pearl Harbor. Today a sprawling Marine camp, Navy Housing area, and other military installations fill every inch of level ground in the background." Cat. no. CHAIII 40

41. Photograph dated 14 February1943

[Dedication of CHAIII sports field] Other information: [typed on image] CHA 3-12. Coast Guard-1. 2/14/43. 912-43. Opening Game of 1943 Season. Published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 26 February 1943, p. 4: "Dedication of New CHA3 Ball Park. Amid impressive ceremonies, the new CHA3 baseball plant was opened to a large and enthusiastic crown here February 14. 1. Pre-game lineup of the Vols and Coast Guard teams for the horde of amateur cameramen." Cat. no. CHAIII 41

- 42. Photograph not dated or captioned [Dedication of CHAIII sports field] Other information: [penciled on back] 913-43 Cf. A similar photograph published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 26 February 1943, p. 4, is captioned: "Dedication of New CHA3 Ball Park. Amid impressive ceremonies, the new CHA3 baseball plant was opened to a large and enthusiastic crown here February 14....6. General view of the up-to-date playing field." Cat. no. CHAIII 42
- 43. Photograph dated 14 February1943
  [Dedication of CHAIII baseball field]
  Other information: [typed on image] "CHA 3-12. Coast Guard-1. 2/14/43. 917-43. Opening Game of 1943 Season."
  Cat. no. CHAIII 43

### 44. Photograph dated 7 January 1945

[Army-Navy football game, Furlong Field] Other information: [written on back] Jan. 7, 1945. Army-Navy. Cf. A broader view of the same scene was published in *Pearl* Harbor Banner, 12 January 1945, p. 1, captioned: "Attendance Records Smashed by Mob Who Attended Poi Bowl at Cha3. Records smashed! Here's an excellent shot from the Hall of Flags roof showing part of the record-breaking mob that swarmed Furlong Field for the annual Poi Bowl Game between the Navy All-Stars and the Army Air Forces. More than 30,000 fans packed the field, surpassing by more than 8,000 the highest previous mark set at the local plant. Incidentally the Navy won the game 14-0." Cf. The broad view was Also published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 16 September 1946, p. 6, with caption: "During the war, Civilian Housing Area III's big athletic field, Furlong Field, named after the first commandant of the Navy Yard, drew thousands of servicemen who came to watch top-notch ball players at baseball and football games. The field was located across Barracks Avenue from the Banner Office, and thus the Banner had excellent story and photo coverage of the events as they occurred. Here is a photograph first published in our January 12, 1945, edition showing the thousands of servicemen standing at attention while the band played the national anthem. This is an official U.S. Navy photograph furnished to the Banner by the 14th Naval District Public Information (then Public Relations) Office. Thousands of copies of the Banner were sold at games such as this one." Cat. no. CHAIII 44

45. Photograph dated 7 January1945

[Army-Navy football game, Furlong Field] Other information: [written on back] "Jan. 7, 1945. Football Game. Army-Navy." Cat. no. CHAIII 45

46. Photograph dated 7 January1945[Army-Navy football game, Furlong Field]Caption: [written on back] "Jan. 7, 1945. Army-Navy game."Cat. no. CHAIII 46

#### Box 4 FF 12 CHA III: Officers. 4 B&W photos, various sizes

- 1. Photograph not dated or captioned. 8 x 10 in. [Officers in charge of operations at CHAIII] Other information: [penciled on back] 809-43 Published in Honolulu Star Bulletin, 1943, March 26, page 10. "... These are the officers who are in charge of all operations in the area, under direction of Lt. Cmdr. John H. Kangeter, officer in charge. Bottom row, left to right: Ensign R. F. Walden, construction and maintenance; Lt. J. A. Johnstone, executive officer; Cmdr. Kangeter; Lt. (g) H. L. Stickney, ship service and welfare; Ensign J. E. Carter, messing and central accounting. Top row, left to right: Ensign J. H. Grover, transportation; Warrant Officer S. G. McCall, play hall and guards; Warrant Officer G. Rhoads, housing; Ensign D. L. Touhy, recreation and athletics." Also published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 28 July 1944, p. 4: "This is the original group of officers stationed at CHA3 who helped organize the Area. Front (l. to r., Lt. Walden, Lt. Johnstone, Comdr. Kangeter, Lt. Stickney, Lt. Carter; (Rear) Lt. (jg) Grover, Bos'n McCall, Chief Carpenter Rhodes, Lt. (jg) Touhy. Lt. Johnstone is now at the Allied Military Governor's School at Columbia University in New York; Lt. Stickney is Aide to Commandant of the Yard, Admiral Furlong; Lt. Grover is at the Bremerton RMO office. All the other officers are still attached to CHA3 and new arrivals have taken the places of those transferred." Cat. no. CHAIII 47
- Photograph not dated or captioned. 8 x 10 in. [CHA III officers in charge, assembled before the flagpole in front of the Administration Office.] Note: Left to right: \_\_\_\_\_, \_\_\_\_, R. F. Walden, \_\_\_\_\_, Cmdr. Kangeter, D. L. Tuohy. J. E. Carter, \_\_\_\_\_,S. G. McCall. Cat. no. CHAIII 48
- 3. Photograph. 5 x 7 in.

[Robert Walden, Lieutenant, USNR, in his CHA III office] Other information [inked on back] Feb 1946 Cat. no. CHAIII 49

 Photograph. 5 x 7 in. [Robert Walden, Lieutenant, USNR, in his CHA III office] Other information: [inked on back] Feb 1946 Cat. no. CHAIII 50

### Box 4 FF13 **CHA III: Special events: dinner and USO show in Hall of Flags**. Before March 26, 1943. 15 B&W photos by Tai Sing Loo. 5 x 7 in.

- Photograph not dated or captioned. [Officers and guests at dinner in messing club] Other information: [printed in image] Tai Sing Loo 1 Cat. no. CHAIII 51
- Photograph not dated or captioned. [Speech before USO show in Hall of Flags] Other information: [printed in image] Tai Sing Loo 2 Cat. no. CHAIII 52
- Photograph not dated or captioned. [Speech before USO show in Hall of Flags] Other information: [printed in image] Tai Sing Loo 3 Cat. no. CHAIII 53
- Photograph not dated or captioned. [Speech before USO show in Hall of Flags] Other information: [printed in image] Tai Sing Loo 4 Cat. no. CHAIII 54
- 5. Photograph not dated or captioned.
  [View of audience and USO show performers on stage, Hall of Flags]
  Other information: [printed in image] Tai Sing Loo 5
  Cat. no. CHAIII 55
- 6. Photograph not dated or captioned.
  [Officers and guests at dinner in messing club]
  Other information: [printed in image] Tai Sing Loo 6
  Cat. no. CHAIII 56
- 7. Photograph not dated or captioned.

[Officers and guests seated in the front rows of the audience, Hall of Flags] Other information: [printed in image] Tai Sing Loo 7 Published in *Honolulu Star Bulletin*, 26 March 1943, p. 10: "Fun at the Show. High ranking officers, their guests and area residents enjoy a stage show. This big hall seats 1,200, and many varied community events are staged in it." Cat. no. CHAIII 57

- Photograph not dated or captioned. [Lineup of women performers, USO show, Hall of Flags] Other information: [printed in image] Tai Sing Loo 8 Cat. no. CHAIII 58
- Photograph not dated or captioned. [Lineup of women performers, USO show, Hall of Flags] Other information: [printed in image] Tai Sing Loo 9 Cat. no. CHAIII 59
- 10. Photograph not dated or captioned. [Officers and guests seated in the front rows of the audience, Hall of Flags]Other information: [printed in image] Tai Sing Loo 10 Cat. no. CHAIII 60
- 11. Photograph not dated or captioned.[One of the women performers, USO show, Hall of Flags] Other information: [printed in image] Tai Sing Loo 11 Cat. no. CHAIII 61
- 12. Photograph not dated or captioned.[View of audience with CHA III jazz band warm-up (?) in front of the stage, Hall of Flags]Other information: [printed in image] Tai Sing Loo 12Cat. no. CHAIII 62
- 13. Photograph not dated or captioned.[View of audience, woman speaking from stage, Hall of Flags]

Other information: [printed in image] Tai Sing Loo 13 Cat. no. CHAIII 63

14. Photograph not dated or captioned.[View of audience with CHA III band warm-up (?) in front of the stage, Hall of Flags]Other information: [printed in image] Tai Sing Loo 14

Cat. no. CHAIII 64

15. Photograph not dated or captioned.[Two men perform with a microphone, Hall of Flags] Other information: [printed in image] Tai Sing Loo 15 Cat. no. CHAIII 65

### Box 4 FF14 **CHA III: Special events: before and after USO show**. Before March 26, 1943. 6 B&W photos. 2 1/2 x 3 1/2 in.

- Photograph not dated or captioned. [Dinner in the officers' messing club. Admiral Furlong on left.] Cat. no. CHAIII 66
- Photograph not dated or captioned. [Dinner in the officer's messing club.] Cf. Tai Sing Loo photograph 6, CHA III no. 56 Cat. no. CHAIII 67
- Photograph not dated or captioned. [Dinner in the officer's messing club.] Note: Left to right: L. E. Carter, R. F. Walden. Admiral Furlong in background. Cat. no. CHAIII 68
- Photograph not dated or captioned. [Group of CHAIII officers] Note: R. F. Walden second from right. Cat. no. CHAIII 69
- Photograph not dated or captioned. [Group of CHAIII officers] Note: R. F. Walden on right Cat. no. CHAIII 70
- Photograph not dated or captioned. [H. L. Stickney and R. F. Walden seated on stage with women from USO show, Hall of Flags] Cf. Tai Sing Loo photograph 9, CHA III no. 59 Cat. no. CHAIII 71

### Box 4 FF15 CHA III: Special events. March(?) 1943-1944. 7 B&W photos. 8 x 10 in.

1. Photograph not dated or captioned.

[Texas flag raising celebration, Hall of Flags] Other information: [penciled on back] 2052-43 Published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 16 April 1943, p. 4: "Texas in Hawaii, Unltd. Lone star staters had their day recently when the Texas state flag was added to the collection of state banners hanging in the CHA3 Recreation Hall...5. A portion of the large crowd which attended the flagraising and following USO Show." Note: Front row, left to right: Captain J. S. Darnell, Riley Allen, editor of the *Honolulu Star Bulletin*, Admiral C. W. Nimitz, Rear Admiral W. R. Furlong, Samuel B. Kemp, Chief Justice, Territorial Supreme Court. Second row far right: R. F. Walden. Cat. no. CHAIII 72

- Photograph not dated or captioned. [Hula dancer entertains banquet guests] Other information: [penciled on back] 3729-43 Cf. A similar photograph of the dancer appeared in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 24 July1943, p. 3 with the caption: "Step on the Gas! Swish! Swish! The Belle of Hawaii—she swung it right, she swung it left and swung it all around, in one of the most popular of the hulas at a luncheon in Area 3 recently." Note: Seated at the end of the table from left to right: R. F. Walden, H. L. Stickney, and J. E. Carter. Cat #CHAIII 73
- Photograph not dated or captioned. [Banquet guests] Other information: [penciled on back] 3738-43 Note: Left to right: Ora Shepherd, R. F. Walden, H. L. Stickney, and J. E. Carter. Note: Same event as shown in CHAIII 73 and photograph published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 24 July1943, p. 3. Cat. no. CHAIII 74
- 4. Photograph dated 24 September 1943.
  [U.S. senators speak to CHAIII state club members] Other information: [penciled on back] Hall of Flags, Area III.
  [Stamped on back]: PHSX1157. Photographic Laboratory, US Ship Repair Unit...Cleared by Public Relations Officer 14th Naval District.
  Published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 1 October 1943, p. 3: "CHA3 State Club Members Hear U. S. Senators Speak. ...Part of the audience with visitors and guests seated in the front row." Note: "Addressing a large audience of members of the state clubs of Maine, New York and Georgia...visiting U.S. Senators Brewster of Maine, Mead of New York and Russell of Georgia.

paid tribute to their homestate workers in the Pearl Harbor Navy Yard."—*Pearl Harbor Banner*, 1 October 1943, p. 3 Cat. no. CHAIII 75

- 5. Photograph not dated or captioned. [Banquet celebrating promotions of CHAIII officers] Published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 14 July 1944, p. 5: "Station Officers at Informal Banquet. Lieutenants Senior Grade J. E. Carter (right) and Robert Walden (left) are shown in the messing club at an informal banquet arranged by A. L. Kilgo in honor of their promotion from Lieutenants (j.g.). Lt. Louis Graeber (center) acted as host at the affair." Cat. no. CHAIII 76
- Photograph not dated or captioned. [Hula dancer and musicians entertain at CHAIII banquet] Cat. no. CHAIII 77
- Photograph not dated or captioned. [Head table at CHAIII banquet] Cat. no. CHAIII 78

# Box 4 FF16 **CHA III: Operations: Construction, Repair and Utilities Department**. [1943]-1945. 9 B&W photos. 8 x 10 in. except as noted

- Photograph not dated or captioned. 3 1/4 x/ 4 1/2 in. [CHAIII housing after rain, early 1943] Other information: [penciled on back by Nancy Walden] This must be an early photograph of CHAIII housing before Bob put in sidewalks and paved the roads—and put in drainage pipes. I think that's Bob in the photo, can tell by the 'jaunty' tilt of his hat. Cat. no. CHAIII 79
- Photograph not dated or captioned. 4 x 4 3/4 in. [Foundations laid for an addition to CHAIII building] Cat. no. CHAIII 80
- Photograph not dated or captioned. [Unidentified equipment] Other information: [number inked on front margin] 1; [penciled on back, RFW's handwriting] Carried a 160-180 amp load for 1 hr. 30 min. Cat. no. CHAIII 81
- 4. Photograph.

Caption: "Vehicle inspection, 10/10/45. CHA3 motor pool." Other information: [number inked on front margin] 2. Cat. no. CHAIII 82

- Photograph not dated or captioned. [Compressors at ice cream plant] Other information: [number inked on front margin] 3 Cf. *Pearl Harbor Banner* 24 September 1945, p. 6: Related photographs show new compressor and new ice cream plant under construction in Damon Tract to supply ice cream for CHAIII. Cat. no. CHAIII 83
- Photograph not dated or captioned. [Equipment at CHAIII ice cream plant] Other information: [number inked on front margin] 4 Cat. no. CHAIII 84
- Photograph not dated or captioned. [Two workers repairing unidentified equipment] Other information: [number inked on front margin] 5 Cat. no. CHAIII 85
- Photograph not dated or captioned. [CHAIII housing and flooded road after rain] Other information: [number inked on front margin] 6 Published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 23 February 1943, p. 1: Paired with companion photograph taken later showing paved road and completed sidewalks, together captioned "Before ...and After." Other information: [number inked on front margin] 6 Cat. no. CHAIII 86
- Photograph not dated or captioned. [Motor pool truck adapted for transporting CHAIII workers?] Other information: [number inked on front margin] 14; [penciled on back by Nancy Walden] Bob was in charge of motor pool. Cat. no. CHAIII 87

#### Photographs

#### SERIES: PEARL HARBOR VIEWS (PHV) 1943-1945

Box 5 FF 1 **PHV: Aerial views of Pearl Harbor, 12 December 1943, showing ships preparing for Kwajalein invasion.** 11 B&W photos. Fleet Air Photographic Laboratory, Utility Squadron One. 8 x 10 in. except as noted.

> SEE ALSO Hawaii State Archives Admiral Furlong Photograph Collection (Box PPFUR-2, folder 1) for a similar set of photographs.

- Photograph dated 12 December 1943. Caption: [stamped on back] ASBF No. 23295. "Aerial of Pearl Harbor... showing ship dispersal and docking areas." Cat. no. PHV 01
- Photograph dated 12 December 1943. Caption: [stamped on back] ASBF No. 23296. "Aerial of Pearl Harbor... showing ship dispersal and docking areas." Cat. no. PHV 02
- Photograph dated 12 December 1943. Caption: [stamped on back] ASBF No. 23297. "Aerial of Pearl Harbor... showing ship dispersal and docking areas." Cat. no. PHV 03
- Photograph dated 12 December 1943. Caption: [inked on back] ASBF No. 23302. "Aerial of Pearl Harbor... showing ship dispersal and docking areas." Two additional captions are typed on separate sheets and taped on the back:

Caption 1: "Picture taken 12 December 1943 after Fleet had returned to Pearl Harbor from invasion of the Gilbert Islands on 20 Nov. Lexington, damaged by enemy torpedo in Marshall Island raid of 4 December is in dry dock #4. Birmingham, hit in bow and stern by bomb and aerial torpedo while covering transports at Empress Augusta Bay on 11 November is in dry dock #2. The destroyer Frazier also in dry dock #2, is having new ram bow installed after ramming and sinking a Japanese submarine during the Gilberts operations. Destroyer Ringgold, damaged by shell fire from Japanese shore batteries at Tarawa, is at berth 7. Over 150 ships are in the harbor in this historic picture; among them seven carriers, six battleships, twelve cruisers, thirty-one destroyers, 22 submarines, transports, cargo ships and LSTs, preparing for the Kwajalein Atoll operation. Included are Enterprise, Cabot, Belleau Wood, Yorktown, Essex, Cowpena, Lexington, Idaho, New Mexico, Pennsylvania, Colorado, Tennessee, Mississippi, Oakland, Biloxi, Santa Fe, Mobile, Wichita, Baltimore, Indianapolis, Minneapolis, New Orleans, San Francisco, Birmingham and Portland."

Caption 2: "Shows ships beginning to assemble in Pearl Harbor for the Kwajalein attack. Two carriers are seen at the Pearl City Docks. One seen in the stream anchored alongside another ship. Two seen on near side of Ford Island. The Utah is shown between an unoccupied pier and one at which a carrier lies. On the Navy Yard Side of Ford Island are seen three battle ships abreast. Two battleships are seen off the northwest corner of Ford Island berthed abreast. Another large carrier is seen at berth 24 in the Navy Yard. Still another in the number 4 dry dock in the Navy Yard. Prior to this operation there were about 200 ships in the Harbor, 100 of which were at the Navy Yard having installed new guns, radar, radio, underwater listening, and general engineering repairs. Hickam Field is shown beyond the Navy Yard and beyond Hickam Field is shown the new Naval Air Station, Honolulu." Cf. The list of ships and their berth numbers on December 12, 1943 appended to the Furlong Collection copy of this photograph has been photocopied and inserted. (Hawaii State Archives Admiral Furlong Photograph Collection, Box PPFUR-2, folder 1). Cat. no. PHV 04

- Photograph dated 12 December 1943. Caption: [stamped on back] ASBF No. 23307. "Aerial of Pearl Harbor... showing ship dispersal and docking areas." Cat. no. PHV 05
- Photograph dated 12 December 1943. Caption: [stamped on back] ASBF No. 23308. "Aerial of Pearl Harbor... showing ship dispersal and docking areas." Cat. no. PHV 06
- Photograph dated 12 December 1943. Caption: [stamped on back] ASBF No. 23309. "Aerial of Pearl Harbor... showing ship dispersal and docking areas." Cat. no. PHV 07
- Photograph dated 12 December 1943. Caption: [stamped on back] ASBF No. 23311. "Aerial of Pearl Harbor... showing ship dispersal and docking areas." Cat. no. PHV 08

- Photograph dated 12 December 1943. Caption: [stamped on back] ASBF No. 23312. "Aerial of Pearl Harbor... showing ship dispersal and docking areas." Cat. no. PHV 09
- 10. Photograph dated 12 December 1943. 6 1/2 x 7 in. Caption: [stamped on back] ASBF No. 23314. "Aerial of Pearl Harbor... showing ship dispersal and docking areas." Cat. no. PHV 10
- 11. Photograph dated 12 December 1943. Same as no. 10. Caption: [stamped on back] ASBF No. 23314. "Aerial of Pearl Harbor... showing ship dispersal and docking areas." Cat. no. PHV 11
- Box 5 FF 2 **PHV: Pearl Harbor Panorama [13 January 1944?]**. Taken from tower in PHNY. Listed below in clockwise order. 8 B&W photos + col. map. 7 1/2 x 9 in.

[Digitized images available on the Walden website at: http://libweb.hawaii.edu/libdept/archives/mss/wwii/walden/index.htm]

- Photograph not dated or captioned Other information: [penciled on back] 423-44. Cat. no. Pan 01
- Photograph not dated or captioned Other information: [penciled on back] 422-44. Cat. no. Pan 02
- Photograph not dated or captioned Other information: [penciled on back] 421-44. Cat. no. Pan 03
- Photograph not dated or captioned Other information: [penciled on back] 420-44 Cat. no. Pan 04
- 5 Photograph not dated or captioned Other information: [penciled on back] 419-44 Cat. no. Pan 05
- Photograph not dated or captioned Other information: [penciled on back] 418-44 Cat. no. Pan 06

- Photograph not dated or captioned Other information: [penciled on back] 417-44 Cat. no. Pan 07
- Photograph not dated or captioned Other information: [penciled on back] 416-44 Cat. no. Pan 08
- Copy of map of Pearl Harbor. Caption: [written on bottom margin] "Angular coverage of Pearl Harbor in 1944 taken from tower in naval shipyard area. 8 frames, each covering 35 degrees (prob. 36 degrees)." Cat. no. Pan 09 Map

### Box 5 FF 3 **PHV: Miscellaneous views of Pearl Harbor** 1944-1945. 6 B&W photos. 8 x 10 in.

- Photograph not dated or captioned. [View probably taken from the tower in the shipyard, looking over Navy Yard shops and docks to many ships anchored in Pearl Harbor beyond] Published in Falco, Tommy "Pearl Harbor, national symbol." *Paradise of the Pacific*, December1945, p. [73]. : "Some idea of the gigantic scope of activity at Pearl Harbor is given by this remarkable photograph, unpublishable until war's end. This and the other pictures of the mighty navy yard... were made by H. L. Stickney." Cat. no. PHV 12
- Photograph not dated or captioned. [View probably taken from the tower in the shipyard, looking over Navy Yard shops and docks to many ships anchored in Pearl Harbor beyond] Note: Similar to Cat. no. PHV 12. Photographer: H. L. Stickney? Cat. no. PHV 13
- Photograph not dated or captioned. [Nighttime victory celebration at Pearl Harbor. Probably taken from the tower in the shipyard, looking over the lighted windows of Navy Yard shops to bright lights and reflections where ships play their fire hoses]
   Cf. Other photos of the same celebration published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 25 August 1945, p. 3 captioned in part: "Oh,

What a Beautiful Evening!' Searchlights, rockets, flares and a thousand other lights make Pearl Harbor a beautiful, sparkling jewel on the night of the first victory announcement, Monday, August 13." Photographer: H. L. Stickney?

Cat. no. PHV 14

4. Photograph not dated or captioned.

Note: Image appears to be printed in reverse. Published in Stickney, H. L. "Colossus of the Pacific." Paradise of the Pacific, June 1945, page [10]. Caption: "A remarkable photograph of wartime Pearl Harbor at night, the first such picture to be released by naval censors. Photo by Lt. Stickney." Also published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 30 June 1945, p. 1: "Twinkling lights from scores of Navy warships, transports, cargo vessels, shops and offices of the Pearl Harbor Navy Yard gleam brightly as evening settles over the great Pacific naval base. This remarkable photograph, the first such picture released by Naval censors, was taken from the heights of Aiea, overlooking the harbor. It was one of several published in this month's Paradise of the Pacific magazine, as an accompaniment to an article written by Lt. H. L. Stickney, USNR, flag secretary to the Commandant of the Yard. Pearl Harbor never closes: throughout the evening and night, and into the early hours of the morning, ships come and go and repair work goes on and on. Only when the bright Hawaiian sun goes down and the Navy Yard is cloaked in the purple mantle of evening does the sheer beauty of this great island industrial base become apparent. And if that is a little too corny for our Pearl Harbor mechanics and shipbuilders, we'll simply say that this is a pretty picture and let it go at that. (Note: Why not send a few extra copies of this issue to the folks at home? They'll enjoy seeing this photo.)"

Also published in *Pearl Harbor Banner*, 7 December 1945, p. 13: "This beautiful scene ...shows how the great naval base looks at night. The picture was taken shortly before victory in August of this year. Pictures like this were restricted during the war. In 1942, the Yard was in a total blackout except for plane beacons, and had all the appearances of a ghost town." Cat. no. PHV 15

 Photograph not dated or captioned. [Daytime view from a hilltop overlooking Pearl Harbor] Note: Similar to Cat no. PHV 15.. Photographer: H. L. Stickney? Cat. no. PHV 16 6. Aerial photograph. 14 July 1945. Caption: [on image] "U.S. Navy Yard, Pearl Harbor. Altitude 10,000 feet. Lens 12 in. Scale 1/10,000." Other information: [stamped on back] KNOE 7-14-45. U.S. Naval Air Station Navy Number 28. Cat. no. PHV 17

#### **Photographs**

#### SERIES: ROBERT F. WALDEN (RFW) 1941-1946

#### Box 5 FF 4 RFW: Miscellaneous career and personal photographs of Robert F. Walden. 1941-1946. 13 B&W photos (one with negative), various sizes.

1. Photograph dated January 1941. 8 x 10 in. [Officers and enlisted men about to be shipped to Pearl Harbor] Other information: [penciled on back] January '41 San Diego. Just before being shipped out to Pearl. [Names of officers and enlisted men written in ink on back in different hands, some as signatures] First Row: 1. Hoffman, CRM. 2. C. R. Mattson, Chief Warrant Off. 3. [blank] 4. J. Pat Ko, CRM. Second Row: 1. John W. Votaw, W8VHX. 2. Freddie D. Andrews, N9KKI. 3. Bob Walden, RM2c. 4. Arch. H. Haasse, CRM, NW9GLI. 5. Stanley C. Hall, RM1c, N6OWT. 6. Curtis Bickley, W9EUG. 7. Walter H. Long, W6JNV. 8. [blank] Third row: 1. Harvey P. Bills, USS Astoria. 2. Craig Stone, RM3c, 9BDX. 3. Phil Olson, RM1c, 7CMR. 4. Charles Jaeger, RM3c, W6KRO. 5. Wm. H. Clark, Jr., RM3c, W6KRO. 6. F. B. Dyer, K7EOH. 7. [blank]. [Not assigned to a row]: F. W. Rhudy. Cat. no. RFW 01

2. Photograph. 2 3/4 x 3 3/4 in.

[Robert F. Walden as a young enlisted man in Honolulu] Other information: [penciled on back by Nancy Walden] May be at Armed Forces YMCA. Walden always went there (or started there) when he got liberty.

Note: Snapshot taken before December 7, 1941, sent by RFW to his family, returned by his sister in the 1990s. Cat. no. RFW 02

3. Photograph. 2 1/4 x 3 1/4 in.

[Robert F. Walden as a young enlisted man seated on statue of King Kamehameha I outside the Hawaii Judiciary Building, Honolulu]

Other information: [RFW's hand, in ink on back] Keeping King Kamehameha the I company. [Penciled in another hand] Bob over on the Island.

Note: Snapshot taken before December 7, 1941, sent by RFW to his family, returned by his sister in the 1990s. Cat. no. RFW 03

4. Photograph. 2 1/4 x 3 1/4 in. [Robert F. Walden as a young enlisted man in Honolulu] Other information: [RFW's hand, in ink on back] Standing by Banyan (Indian variety) Tree. [Penciled in another hand] "Bob over on the Island." Note: Snapshot taken before December 7, 1941, sent by RFW to his family, returned by his sister in the 1990s. Cat. no. RFW 04

- Photograph, not dated or captioned. 2 1/4 x 3 1/4 in. [Robert F. Walden as a young enlisted man in Honolulu] Note: Snapshot taken before December 7, 1941, sent by RFW to his family, returned by his sister in the 1990s. Same as RFW 04. Cat. no. RFW 05
- Photograph, not dated or captioned. 2 1/2 x 2 1/2 in. [Robert F. Walden in enlisted man's whites, before March 1942] Cat. no. RFW 06
- Photograph dated 1942. 6 1/2 x 8 1/2 in. [Robert F. Walden in officer's dress whites after receiving commission as ensign, effective 18 May, 1942] Other information: [signed on image] Love Bob. [Penciled on back] 1942, just after commissioned Note: Studio portrait sent by RFW to his family, returned by his sister in the 1990s. Cat. no. RFW 07
- Photograph, not dated or captioned. 1 x 1 1/4 in. [Robert F. Walden in first lieutenant's khakis, after promotion, effective 1 May 1943] Note: Two images printed on one sheet. Cat. no. RFW 08
- Photograph, not dated or captioned. 1 x 1 1/4 in. [Robert F. Walden in first lieutenant's khakis, after promotion, effective 1 May 1943] Cat. no. RFW 09
- 10. Photograph. 3 1/4 x 4 1/4 in. [Wedding of Ala Mae Trott and Robert F. Walden, Church of the Crossroads, Honolulu, 24 December, 1943] Other information: [in ink on back] Ala Mae & Bob at their wedding. Cat. no. RFW 10

- 11. Photograph. 3 1/4 x 4 1/4 in.
  [Wedding of Ala Mae Trott and Robert F. Walden, Church of the Crossroads, Honolulu, 24 December, 1943]
  Cat. no. RFW 11
- 12. Photograph, not dated or captioned. 5 x 7 in. Also negative, 2 1/2 x 3 1/2 in.
  [Robert F. Walden and his wife Ala Mae outside the First Church of Christ Scientist, Honolulu] Cat. no. RFW 12
- 13. Photograph dated September 1946. 2 1/4 x 4 1/4 in. [Robert F. Walden and his wife Ala Mae] Other information: [inked on back] Sep 46. This is bad—can't remember your names. Anyway, Aloha, Kitty. [In another hand] 1/21/47. Cat. no. RFW 13
- Box 5 FF 5 **RFW: Luau at beachside cottage**. People and location unidentified. 20 B&W photos not dated or captioned. 2 3/4 x 4 in. Cat. nos. RFW 14-RFW 33
- Box 5 FF 6 **RFW: Popular views of Honolulu**. Commercial souvenir prints, sent by RFW to family members in the United States. Probably taken before December 7, 1941. 8 B&W photos. 2 1/2 x 4 1/4 in
  - Photograph, not dated or captioned [Surfers at Waikiki, Diamond Head in background] Cat. no. RFW 34
  - Photograph, not dated or captioned [Outrigger canoe at Waikiki, Diamond Head in background] Cat. no. RFW 35
  - Photograph, not dated or captioned [Waikiki Natatorium, Diamond Head in background] Cat. no. RFW 36
  - Photograph, not dated or captioned [Bathers at Waikiki beach, Royal Hawaiian Hotel in background] Cat. no. RFW 37

- Photograph, not dated or captioned [Art deco building, Waikiki Theatre] Cat. no. RFW 38
- Photograph, not dated or captioned [Palms in Kapiolani Park] Cat. no. RFW 39
- Photograph, not dated or captioned [Chinese style gate and tower at entrance to Lao Yee Chay restaurant] Cat. no. RFW 40
- Photograph, not dated or captioned [Night scene, searchlights] Cat. no. RFW 41